Organic News, Events, Certification Updates, Amember Profiles and More!

N



Certified Organic

www.ccof.org

Spring 2010

An Organic Road Trip



The Age of Enforcement-An NOP Update Organic & Certification News Policy & Advocacy



BioFlora® nurtures the partnership between crops and soil.



BioFlora[®] biological solutions take crop yields to the next level—naturally.

Synthetic fertilizers alone can't create the microbially diverse soils needed to maximize yields and achieve the highest profits. Maximum crop yields always come from fertile, bio-active, carbon-rich soils.

The world's best soil fertility programs start with BioFlora® biological solutions, which are scientifically formulated to create microbially diverse soils, increase soil humus, and add carbon-rich organic acids. BioFlora® products create bio-active soils that stimulate microbe proliferation converting soil organic matter into plant-available forms and storing nutrients and moisture for plant use. Highest yields come from this symbiotic relationship between soils and plants.

The reciprocal arrangement between crops and soil results in increased crop production, improved synthetic fertilizer conversion, and long-range soil fertility.

Contact BioFlora® and create the perfect partnership today.

E-mail: sales@bioflora.com Toll-Free: 1-888-bioflora Web: www.bioflora.com



16121 W. Eddie Albert Way Goodyear, Arizona 85338

Certifie Irdanic Ζ Ε N

CCOF Inc. Board of Directors

......

- Will Daniels, Chair Malcolm Ricci, Vice Chair Stephanie Alexandre, Secretary Neal MacDougall, Treasurer
- Grant Brians Allen Harthorn Steve Koretoff Phil LaRocca Cindy Lashbrook Claudia Smith Paul Underhill Laney Villalobos

CCOF Certification Services, LLC Management Committee

Karen Klonsky, Ph.D. Peggy Miars Sean Swezey, Ph.D.

CCOF Foundation Board of Trustees

Cathy Holden, **Chair** Shawn Harrison, **Vice Chair** Cindy Lashbrook, **Secretary** Jim Zeek, **Treasurer** Monte Black Allen Harthorn



Magazine Production:

Editor-in-Chief: Peggy Miars (peggy@ccof.org) Publisher: CCOF, Inc. Jane Baker (jane@ccof.org) **Production Manager:** Bridgett McGrath

Writers: Matt Auerbach, Elizabeth Barba, Melinda Clark, Jake Lewin, Bridgett McGrath, Peggy Miars, David Novick, Claudia Reid, Sarah Watters, Lance Webb

TeamworkX

Eric Fraser (Group Leader), and Kurt West (Art Director).

Advertising Sales: Eric Fraser, Teamworkx Ilc, (707)921-6152, advertising@ccof.org.



New Leaf Paper has provided us with an ecologically sane and cost-effective magazine. This edition of Certified Organic is printed on New Leaf Sakura Silk 71# text, which is made from 100% de-inked recycled fiber, processed chlorine free, and designated Ancient Forest Friendly. Learn more at www.newleafpaper.com.

ISSN 1940-8870

© CCOF 2010

Contents

First Words	4
Member News	6
In The News	10
An Organic Road Trip	12
The Age of Enforcement	17
Education & Promotion	22
Certification News	24
Advocacy	29
Book Review	32
Member Listings	34
Classified Ads	39
Events Calendar	41

"Certified Organic" is published quarterly by CCOF and serves CCOF's diverse membership base and others in the organic community including consumers and affiliated businesses. Letters to the editor should be sent to peggy@ccof.org. CCOF reserves the right to edit or omit submissions and letters received.

Feature Article:



Melinda Clark graduated from the University of California, Santa Barbara with a B.A. in Psychology and Environmental Studies. She returned to Santa Cruz, her hometown, to work for CCOF in 2008. After fulfilling a dream of traveling through Europe for three months, Melinda is back in Santa Cruz, working at CCOF and writing for the *Good Times*.

Interested in writing for "Certified Organic"? Please contact marketing@ccof.org

Front Cover design courtesy of Kay Babineau Graphic Design, www.kaybabineau.com.

First Words



I'm writing this column during my brief time in the office between the Organic Farming Conference in LaCrosse, Wisconsin, and Natural Products

Expo West in Anaheim, California. Two very different events serving very different audiences in very different parts of the country. That is what is great about the organic sector. We are a diverse group of individuals with different aspirations and with assorted, and often strong, opinions and personalities. Although that can be painful at times, I know that through respectful dialogue we can all achieve our goals.

In 2010, some of CCOF's priorities include developing a strong platform/ position statement for upholding and enhancing the integrity of organic; developing our strategic plan for 2011 and beyond; expanding our educational program for members, prospective members, and other stakeholders in the organic sector; creating new services for members; and implementing new projects for revenue generation.

It's been a long, cold, rainy winter here in Santa Cruz, and we're itching to get outside. If you are, too, be sure to read An Organic Road Trip beginning on page 12. I was ready to pack my bags after reading about the unique and varied CCOF certified farms and businesses that can be visited in an easy 5-day journey! Create your own organic road trip by going to www.ccof. org/directories.php.

This issue of Certified Organic is packed with other great information. The Certification News section on page 24 highlights improvements in CCOF's wine certification process. Which reminds me...Please join us for our 2nd Annual Organic Beer & Wine Tasting at the Pruneyard Shopping Center in Campbell on June 12th from 5 to 9 p.m. Be sure to check out our Calendar on page 41 for other great events, including the spring meeting of the National Organic Standards Board and CCOF's reception to welcome them to California.

.............

To stay up to date on policy and advocacy matters, turn to The Age of Enforcement on page 17 to learn about the new and improved National Organic Program and our Advocacy column on page 29 for a candid essay about California's State Organic Program (SOP), the only remaining SOP in the country.

At press time, we've received a copy of the Office of Inspector General's report on the National Organic Program. I've read the full report, and CCOF concurs with the findings and recommendations. We'll report more fully in future publications on this report and NOP's planned strategies for improvement.

CCOF Executive Director

Unlock Nature's Energy

Innovate organic technology to protect and enhance plant health.

- Rhizosphere Bacteria
- Mycorrhizal Inoculants
- Organic Pest Control





Organics since 1980



"Nature At Work'

Cedar Gard™ Jump Start Power K

"Nature At Work

www.callnrg.com

800-279-9567

a little green lere

[package made with recycled bottles]



& organic]

lere

[farm fresh

pretty soon, you're talkin' Earthbound Farm organic salad

Earthbound Farm is the original organic salad company. In the 26 years since we started farming in a 2¹/₂-acre backyard garden, our commitment to making healthy organic food available everywhere has grown stronger and stronger.

Today, our 150 organic farmers work 35,000 acres and keep more than 11 million pounds of chemicals out of our environment every year. That's safer, healthier, and more sustainable for people and the planet.

Earthbound Farm's deliciously fresh organic salad greens (+more farm fresh organic produce) are available at food retailers throughout the country.

more info & recipes at ebfarm.com



Member News

CCOF Members Recognized for Environmental Efforts

Fetzer Vineyards Pioneers Waste Reduction

Fetzer Vineyards has been recognized by the Waste Reduction Award Program (WRAP) of the California Integrated Waste Management Board for its outstanding achievements in reducing, reusing, and recycling. Fetzer reduced its landfill waste by 96 percent - from 1,724 tons in 1990 to 58.8 tons in 2008. Part of that success was achieved through Fetzer's comprehensive recycling initiative, which recycles more than 968 tons of glass, cardboard, paper, plastics, metal, pallets, barrels,



and other items. Fetzer also produces approximately 2,500 tons of compost and mulch from leftover grape seeds, skins, and stems and uses it in their vineyards and landscaping. In 2008, Fetzer underwent a major packaging change that converted its entire line of wines to light-weight bottles. The conversion reduced the per bottle weight by an average of 14 percent, resulting in a savings of 2,173 tons of glass per year.

UNFI Distribution Center in Top 25% of Most Energy-Efficient Buildings

CCOF Lifetime Supporting Business Member UNFI's Chesterfield, New Hampshire, distribution center has been awarded the Environmental Protection Agency's Energy Star rating. To qualify for Energy Star, the 319,000 square-foot facility had to place among the top 25 percent of the

most energy-efficient facilities in the United States. Buildings that earn the Energy Star rating typically utilize 35



percent less energy and emit 35 percent less carbon dioxide into the atmosphere when compared to average buildings.

Organic, Grass-Fed Beef Producer Wins Major Award

Panorama Meats, Inc. announced that one of its founding ranches, Leavitt Lake Ranches in Vina, CA, was awarded the 2009 National Environmental Stewardship Award on January 28 at the 2010 Cattle Industry Annual Convention in San Antonio, TX. Owned and operated by Darrell and Callie Wood, Leavitt Lake Ranches earned the award for its environmental stewardship while improving production and profitability. Panorama's environmental stewardship practices on the nearly 40,000 acres of Northern California rangeland that they own, lease, or manage include restoration of vernal pools and protection of wildlife habitat for native species such as mule deer, pronghorn antelope, and upland game birds. Additionally, they have improved irrigation systems and riparian conditions, conserving habitat for spawning wild salmon.

Benziger Family Winery Leads in Water Improvement Innovation

Benziger Family Winery in Glen Ellen, California, has recently gained attention for creating an almost completely closed loop water system for their winery. The closed loop system works by filtering water through three ponds, which begin with water containing grape sediment and other organic materials and ends with water nearly clean enough for human consumption. The ponds use natural resources such as organisms living on plant roots in the ponds to filter out impurities. In a normal year, Benziger Family Winery is able to completely irrigate their land without drawing any irrigation water from the ground, an impressive and innovative feat.

66000000000000

Organic Continues to Grow

Jack Neal and Son Continues Organic Expansion

In 2009, CCOF certified another 45 acres of vineyard in Napa Valley managed by Jack Neal and Son Vineyard Management, increasing the number of certified organic properties under their management to more than 25. The Neal Family Vineyards Winery also received its organic production facility certification in 2009. Jack Neal and Son Vineyard Management, following the 2010 harvest, plans to certify an additional 84 acres of vineyard throughout Napa County and is transitioning 131 acres of vineyard for certification in the next three years.

Three Twins Organic Ice Cream Expands Operations

The San Rafael organic ice cream maker opened its third store in 2009,



in San Francisco, and will embark on a expansion plan in 2010 to increase

Member News

production ten-fold. Founding the company with the help of his parents, twin brother and sister-in-law, entrepreneur Neal Gottlieb oversaw a jump in revenue to \$1 million in 2009 from \$375,000 in 2007, a 160 percent increase. "We're trying to grow it into a national brand and get rid of the organic mystique," said Gottlieb. Now, he is poised to open a 4,200-squarefoot Petaluma factory that will allow the firm to increase its current production of 30,000 gallons a year to 300,000.

Awards and Recognitions

Jojoba Oil Producer Featured on TV Program "California's Gold"

Recently, the TV program "California's Gold," a show highlighting California's diverse socio-economic and cultural life, featured CCOF certified La Ronna Jojoba Company. On the program, the host, Huell Howser, visited with Larry and Donna Charpied at their 10-acre jojoba farm located in the Eagle



Mountain/Desert Center of Eastern Riverside County, in the shadow of Joshua Tree National Park Wilderness. The Charpieds took Mr. Howser on a tour of their land and explained their environmental stewardship practices, jojoba seed collection, the pressing of the seeds for the jojoba oil, and the ecology of the high desert region that surrounds their farm.

First Lady Michelle Obama Celebrates with Spottswoode Savignon Blanc

President Barack Obama threw First Lady Michelle Obama a surprise 46th birthday party at Restaurant Nora in Washington, D.C, one of the nation's first certified organic restaurants. Chef Benjamin Lambert prepared a special lamb dish for the First Lady, as well as seared Maine lobster and saffron risotto, which was complemented by a CCOF-certified organic wine, 2008 Spottswoode Sauvignon Blanc.

Guayakí Wins Two Beverage Awards from BevNet Magazine

Guayakí, a CCOF-certified organic beverage vendor, has won two industry awards, one for Best New Tea and

another for Best Packaging Design from BevNet Magazine. According to the BevNet article, "Guayakí's Lemon Elation was not only the company's first product to be packaged in aluminum, but it was also the first ready-to-drink yerba mate to go into this format. [...] Ultimately, this is Guayakí's best

product to date, as well as the best can design for any tea entry that we've seen in a long time."

Marketing Initiatives

Organic Coffee Roaster First to Launch Facebook Storefront

Equator Estate Coffee & Teas, Inc. announced it is the first food company to launch a storefront on Facebook, allowing consumers to shop for its organic, fair-trade, and Rainforest

Alliance-certified coffees without leaving the social media site. The San Rafael, California-based coffee roaster, tea purveyor, and coffee farm owner sells micro-lot coffees and rare teas to restaurants, hotels, and retailers. The company said it is using iFanStore technology provided by San Franciscobased startup Milyoni to allow fans to stay within Equator's Facebook page during the entire transaction and then to share their activity with friends across a wide range of social networks including Twitter. "Social media is rapidly becoming a critically important vehicle for talking with our customers," said Helen Russell, CEO and co-founder of Equator. "Now, with our new iFanStore, we've opened up an entirely new sales channel for our seasonal, specialty blends."

66000000000000000

Whole Foods Unveils New Marketing Campaign

In lieu of traditional New Year's resolutions, Whole Foods Market is encouraging shoppers to share their culinary aspirations for 2010 through in-store declarations and a new Facebook application. The Austin, Texas-based retailer said

the Facebook application encourages shoppers to declare "This is my year to...," choosing a food-



related mantra that best describes their aspirations for the year. Shoppers and fans of Whole Foods' Facebook page can update their status by announcing their "This is my year to...." aspirations while voting in support of one of the three selected non-profit organizations: the Non-GMO Project, The Organic Center, and GrowingPower.



Committed to Organic Integrity, focused on Food Safety, and providing a complete Trace Back System.

AgroThrive, Inc. is the only liquid organic fertilizer manufacturer with **third-party independent process validation**, applying fully functional HACCP system.

AgroThrive, Inc. founder, Dennis (Dragan) Macura, M.Sc. has over 25 years of research and development experience in Industrial Fermentation and Food Safety Management.



Each AgroThrive lot is analyzed for pathogens, plant nutrients, heavy metals, C. botulinum toxin, and nitrogen 14 to 15 ratio, with certificates of analysis provided to each customer. A temperature history graph, detailing each lot's high temperature treatment, is also included.





QUICK, NAME everything THAT'S IN YOUR SOIL RIGHT NOW.

If you're hemming and hawing, trying to think of all those words you can't pronounce, we should talk. Did you know that using chemical fertilizers has a detrimental effect on your soil? The crops actually remove nutrients, which need to be replaced regularly. Our Agrow-

Blend compost not only supplies all the needed nutrients – it also provides the organic matter and micro flora that's responsible for healthy and disease-free soil. The best part about all this is that you actually pay LESS for our compost than for common chemical fertilizers. Just figure about \$140 per year per acre (based on the average wine grape crop) – that's all it takes to maintain sustainable, organic soil for your crops. And it's all stuff



GOOD FROM THE GROUND UP. coldcreekcompost.com you can pronounce, in case anyone asks you what's in your soil. Call today to see for yourself:

(707) 485-5966

BIOMIN ®

A COMPLETE LINE OF OMIRI LISTED PRODUC



Rooted In Quality-

4860 Monterey Road, Gilroy, CA 95020 (408) 842-3030 • (408) 842-3224 Fax

Amino Acids Encapsulated Minerals

B, Ca, Cu, Fe, K₂O, Mg, Mn, Mo, Zn

Dealer Inquiries Welcome





JH Biotech, Inc. Phone: (805)650-8933 Fax: (805)650-8942 E-mail: biotech@jhbiotech.com http://www.jhbiotech.com





Charles Walters & Esper K. Chandler. This detailed exposition of the agronomy of renowned consultant "K" Chandler offers farmers and growers a better way to grow crops. By learning the unique language of plants and utilizing leaf and petiole testing, a farmer can determine which fertilizers and soil-building ingredients are truly needed, when they are most needed. Instead of

following the conventional model where plants are given copious amounts of soluble nitrogen fertilizers aimed to force-feed the landscape green, *Ask the Plant* addresses how to build a healthy soil *without excessive inputs*. After more than seven decades of our soils being mined and depleted of their organic matter and minerals, it is time to "Ask the Plant" and find out what our crops and soils are really telling us. *Softcover, 286 pages*.



In The News

Gradual Recovery in Store for Organic Food Industry

According to a survey by market research firm Mintel, nearly 40 percent of consumers claim they have not

changed organic product purchasing habits because of the recession and only 3 percent have stopped buying organic products altogether.



With a slight decline in supermarket sales in 2009 (-0.3 percent), industryconsulting firms expect the organic food and drink market to recover gradually during 2010-12.

California Agriculture Receives Millions to Fight Pests and Disease

More than \$13 million will be available for California agriculture to address plant pest and disease issues. The funding is part of the 2008 Farm Bill. In all, \$45 million has been released by the U.S. Department of Agriculture, with California receiving the largest share of the funding. It is being made available to state agriculture departments, universities, and other organizations in support of 200 state projects that seek to address pest and disease issues.

Pesticide Use Declines in California

Pesticide use declined in California for a third consecutive year in 2008, according to a Department of Pesticide Regulation (DPR) report. The report, an annual summary of data compiled and published by the California DPR, shows 162 million pounds of reported pesticides were applied statewide, a decrease of nearly 10 million pounds -- or 6 percent -- from 2007. Pesticide use in production agriculture fell by 9.6 million pounds and in most other categories as well, including structural pest control and landscape maintenance. Warmerdam says pesticide use varies from year to year depending on a number of factors, including weather, pest problems, economics, and types of crops planted. Sulfur use decreased by 12 percent from 2007 to 2008 and accounted for most of the reported pesticide reduction. The data showed a significant decrease in pounds applied to wine grapes, table and raisin grapes, cotton, lumber, and oranges. An indexed summary of the report's data is available at the DPR website, www. cdpr.ca.gov.

(A) (A)

Court Rules For Organic Farmers, Against USDA in Approving GMO Beets

A 20-month legal battle between the U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) and plaintiffs represented by Earth Justice Attorneys has ended in favor of organic farmers. In December, 2009, the U.S. District Court for the northern district of California ruled that by neglecting to file an environmental impact statement for Monsanto's genetically engineered sugar beets before prematurely deregulating them, the USDA's Animal and Plant Health Inspection Service (APHIS) violated federal law. The lawsuit was filed in January 2008 on behalf of various groups including the Center for Food Safety, Organic Seed Alliance, and the Sierra Club. The genetically engineered beets were developed by Monsanto to be "Roundup Ready," or resistant to Monsanto's Roundup herbicide. Almost half of the sugar in the United States is made from beets, and in 2009, 1.1 million acres were planted with genetically engineered sugar beets. In March, Earth Justice sought an injunction against the planting of all GMO sugar beets in the U.S. until a full environmental review can be completed; however, a San

Francisco federal district court judge denied the request for the reason that a lack of conventional seed might lead to a sugar beet shortage. A full injunction against the GMO seeds is still being sought.

Britain's Largest Organic Certification Body Issues Organic Carbon Report

.............

Organic farming produces 28 percent higher levels of soil carbon compared with non-organic farming, according to the results of a research project issued by the Soil Association, Britain's largest organic certification body. "The widespread adoption of organic farming practices in the UK would offset 23 percent of UK agricultural emissions through soil carbon sequestration alone, more than doubling the UK government's target of a 6-11 percent reduction by 2020," the Soil Association said, adding that "a worldwide switch to organic farming could offset 11 percent of all global greenhouse gas emissions." The full report is available at www.soilassociation.org.

New EU Organic Logo

A German student won the competition to design a new label for prepackaged organic food in the EU. Dusan Milenkovic received a prize of 6,000 euros (\$8,163) for his design. Some 130,000 people voted online to choose the symbol and Milenkovic's entry gained 63% of the overall vote. The competition was organized by the European

Commission. The new EU-wide "Euro-leaf" logo will be mandatory for all prepackaged



organic food produced in any of the 27 EU member states, beginning in July. Final EU regulations on logo use for imported organic products are forthcoming.

New USDA Office To Help Small Farmers

In December 2009, Agriculture Secretary Tom Vilsack announced the opening of the Office of Advocacy and Outreach (OAO). The goal of the office is to improve access to USDA programs and enhance the viability and profitability of small, beginning, and socially disadvantaged farmers and ranchers. Working to transform the USDA into a more productive and engaged organization, Vilsack has engineered a host of new outreach efforts to engage community groups and minority organizations throughout the country and provide them opportunities to meet with senior USDA officials to discuss potential partnerships and learn more about the department's services.

Organic Trade Association Appoints Legislative and Advocacy Manager

The Organic Trade Association (OTA) has hired Will Telligman to fill the new

position of Legislative and Advocacy Manager in the organization's new Washington, DC, office. Telligman most recently served as Legislative Affairs Coordinator for the International Dairy Foods Association (IDFA) in D.C. after a year-long position as Legislative Affairs Assistant with IDFA. Previously, he served as a congressional



intern in D.C. for Representative John Spratt. In his role at OTA, Telligman will assist Laura Batcha, the OTA's Chief of Policy and

External Relations, and OTA's Executive Director Christine Bushway, in building and coordinating relationships with key political staff, government officials in the Administration and Congress, and allied organic groups regarding organic agriculture, industry, and trade. Telligman will also educate congressional staff on the potential impact of proposals on organic agriculture and trade, monitor legislative developments, and provide timely alerts, summaries and analysis to OTA staff and OTA membership.

Farmers Meet to Discuss Virtues and Future of Organic Farming

Farmers across the country gathered in Columbia, Missouri, last February for the Missouri Organic Association's annual conference to find ways to increase the number of Midwestern organic farms. Over 250 people from eight states talked about the virtues of organic food. While still a minority among farmers, (the U.S. Department of Agriculture released a study earlier this month confirming that fewer than 200 Missouri farms were organic), the Missouri Organic Association is ready to make its cause known. The conference brought more than twice as many people as last year, signaling an increasing interest in organic farming in the Midwest.



An Organic Road Trip

By Melinda Clark

S ummertime in southern California is quickly approaching, and more than ever, travelers are looking to get down and dirty – on the farm, that is. California agri-tourism has taken off in recent years as more tourists hope to gain a closer connection with their food.

Organic farms, wineries, and food processors are taking this consumer interest as an opportunity to share their passion for agriculture, promote their products, diversify their incomes, and educate the public about farming, organics, and life in the field. CCOF members across the country host a variety of activities including farm tours, U-pick produce, harvest festivals, and cooking classes as well as on-site venues such as restaurants and B&Bs.

Southern California* is a major participant in the agri-tourism boom, attracting out-of-state visitors and locals alike. That is why CCOF decided to take a five-day road trip through five southern California counties to see what our members have to offer. Read about our Organic Road Trip, then grab friends and family and have your own adventure!

* Though there is some controversy about where 'southern California' actually starts, Wikipedia identifies the northern borders of San Luis Obispo, Kern and San Bernardino counties as the boundary line. And who are we to argue with Wikipedia?!

Day 1: San Luis Obispo County

1st Stop: Thomas Hill Organics Market Bistro & Wine Bar, Paso Robles

Start the day with lunch at the **Thomas Hill Organics** Market Bistro & Wine Bar. CCOF certified Thomas Hill Farm provides much of the produce for the bistro, while the meat, fish, and bread are brought in from local providers. The produce appearing in the bistro dishes depends on the season and what is being grown on the farm. "I've planted all



the things that I like to eat," laughs Joe Thomas, who owns the farm with wife Debbie. "I also have a lot of things I've planted that I can't get anywhere else - like donut peaches, white nectarines, eight varieties of pomegranates, including heirlooms." While the focus is on the food, the bistro also serves a number of local Central Coast wines. "We really try to feature some of the boutique smaller wineries," says

What might be growing at Thomas Hill Farm?

Last year the farm was renowned for their Heirloom tomatoes. Throughout the year, fields are filled with Italian greens, broccoli rabe, black kale, chicories, Asian greens, different types of Japanese mustards, and flowering broccoli. In summertime, they are known for their 15 varieties of figs; multiple varieties of persimmons, pluots, plumcots, apriums, plums, and apricots; three varieties of quince, heirloom apples; and table grapes to name a few!

Joe. "We choose wineries that practice organic and sustainable wine practices and we hope to start serving our own wines – Italian varietals such as Barbera and Sangiovese – in a year."

In addition to their Market Bistro, Thomas Hill Farm will soon become an education hub in their community. They are partnering with a nearby winery to create an education center with an expo garden, market, and seminars. A restaurant/café on the winery property will develop its menu around what's growing on the farm. "We would like to be an education farm, where we introduce people to all of these different types of food,"

Bonus Stop!

7th Heaven

For just a bit of extra driving, 7th Heaven in Cayucos is definitely worth a stop. Email Jennifer and Chuck Lenet to see if they are holding any of their summer cooking or can-

ning classes or set up an appointment to come pick raspberries (usually August) or



take a tour of their farm. tel. (805) 995-1436; pacificfarm@yahoo.com; www.7thheavenorganics.com

says Joe. They are planning a big public opening in May – a good time to start a road trip! *1305 Park St., Paso Robles; tel. (310) 804-5091; thomashillfarms@earthlink.net; www. thomashillorganics.com*

2nd Stop: Joebella Coffee Roasters Coffee, Tea & Espresso Bar, Templeton

After dining at the bistro, head south to **Joebella Coffee's** organic coffee, tea & espresso bar, where they brew and serve their own organic coffees. "We can make you a custom cup of any of our coffees on the spot," says Joseph Gerardis,



who owns Joebella Coffee with his wife, Isabel. From roasting for family and friends with a five pound commercial roaster to their first commercial roastery in Atascadero, to showcasing their roasted beans and brews in their own coffee

bar, Joseph and Isabel have maintained their commitment to purchasing only fairly traded and organically grown coffees. *1121 Rossi Rd., Templeton; tel. (805) 434-2479; customerservice@joebellacoffee.com; www.joebellacoffee.com.*

3rd Stop: Cal Poly Organic Farm, San Luis Obispo

Located on the beautiful Cal Poly San Luis Obispo campus,

the Cal Poly Organic Farm provides students and the community with a place to experience organic and sustainable farming hands on. "We're a university farm, so our main mission is to educate the next generation of farmers about organic farming, and we love having visitors!" says Farm Manager Cindy Douglas. Visitors will find between eight and ten different crops growing all year as well as chickens and a library full of resources. Official farm tours include sampling of produce grown on the farm and can be arranged by appointment. If you can't make a tour, feel free to stroll through the grounds. The farm is open to the public year round Monday thru Thursday from 3 p.m. to 6 p.m. HCS Department, Cal Poly, San Luis Obispo; tel. (805) 756-6139; orgfarm@calpoly.edu; www.calpolyorgfarm.com



Thursday night Farmers' Market in downtown SLO

One of California's largest Farmers' Markets is held on Thursdays from 6 to 9 p.m. in the heart of downtown San Luis Obispo. Two blocks of Higuera Street are closed off to make room for over 70 farmers, including many CCOF members, as well as bands, food booths, children's activities and other treats. The restaurants lining the street wheel out massive barbecue pits and start grilling. A savvy shopper can find everything from pizza to warm cookies to hand-pressed cider. It's a party and a market all in one.

Day 2: Santa Barbara County

1st Stop: Hearth in the Cottonwoods, Los Alamos

Arrange to arrive in Los Alamos on a Friday, Saturday, or Sunday evening for dinner at Hearth in the Cottonwoods, '**Full of Life Foods'** much-acclaimed restaurant. What is by weekday their production bakery for handmade organic frozen flatbreads by weekend night becomes a full restaurant serving local and organic delicacies, including 15-18 varieties of pizza. Full of Life flatbread fans rave about the fresh pizzas, which include most of the flavors carried in their frozen line as well as two specials every weekend - one vegetarian and one meat featuring seasonal toppings. Sales & Marketing Director Kara VanCorbach is a big fan of their chanterelle pizza



when it's in season, as well as their "7 Lily Flatbread" featuring leeks, caramelized sweet onions, spring onions, green garlic, garlic, chives, asparagus, and wild arugula. All of their pizza is handmade and full of "a lot of love and care," says Kara. The restaurant also features a number of local wines. 225 West Bell St., Los Alamos; tel. (805) 344-4400; clark@fulloflifefoods. com; www.fulloflifefoods.com

2nd Stop: Santa Barbara Wine Loop

What southern California trip would be complete without a stop in Santa Barbara wine country? The following wineries all use organic grapes from their CCOF certified vineyards in some of their wines.

Begin the loop with some Syrah and Chardonnay at **Rancho Bernat** in Los Olivos. Tastings at Ranch Bernat are by appointment only, so be sure to call or email ahead of time. *Los Olivos Wine Merchant & Cafe, 2879 Grand Ave., Los Olivos; tel. (805) 794-5217; sam@buysantabarbarawine. com; www.bernatwines.com.*

Next, visit **Sunstone Vineyards and Winery** in Santa Ynez. Check out the wood-burning oven in the kitchen and the stone barrel-aging caves built into the hillside. Taste their renowned Rhone varietals (including Viognier) and unique Syrah between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. daily. *125 N. Refugio Rd., Santa Ynez; tel. (800) 313-9463 or (805) 688-9463; fredrice@sunstonewinery.com; www.sunstonewinery.com.*



Lastly, stop into **Alma Rosa Winery & Vineyards** in Buellton for a late picnic lunch and some of their Burgundy-style wines. Their specialties include Pinot Noir and Chardonnay, as well as Pinot Gris, Pinot Blanc, and Pinot Noir - Vin Gris (a dry rosé). Richard Sanford, who founded the winery and vineyard with Continued from page 13



his wife Thekla, describes the winery and surrounding area as "a rustic country setting" and encourages visitors to bring a picnic lunch to enjoy with their wine at one of the creek side picnic benches. Tasting room is open 11 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. daily. 7250 Santa Rosa Rd. Buellton; tel. (805) 688-9090; info@ almarosawinery.com; www. almarosawinery.com

Alma Rosa Winery & Vineyards Trivia:

>> Chris Burroughs, Alma Rosa's tasting room manager, appeared in the movie Sideways – in the scene where Paul Giamatti's character tastes Sanford's Vin Gris and says there is "a flutter of like a nutty edam cheese." >> In Spanish alma means soul, so the name Alma Rosa reflects the Sanfords' view that their wines are a reflection of the soul of the rancho.

Day 3: Ventura County

1st Stop: Oxnard Lemon Company, Oxnard

Anyone who is curious about how food travels from farm to grocery store will want to visit **Oxnard Lemon Company.** Email General Manager Sam Mayhew to set up an appointment to tour their packinghouse. The tour starts in the receiving area, then shows how the lemons are washed and sorted, placed in cold storage, packed, put in the cartons and shipped out – everything "from when it arrives here until it goes out to the dock," says Sam. He adds, "We enjoy doing the tours and it's important for people, especially ones from urban areas, to see what happens in agriculture so they can appreciate it." Since the company processes conventional as well as organic lemons, be sure to arrange to tour on an organic production day. 2001 Sunkist Circle, Oxnard; tel. (805) 483-1173; smayhew@oxnardlemon.com; www.oxnardlemon. com

2nd Stop: Bennett's Honey Farm, Fillmore

After coffee tasting in SLO and wine tasting in SB, now it's time to honey taste at **Bennett's Honey Farm**. The tastings take place in the "tasting room" of their store, which also has a live, working bee hive. The whole family is welcome to visit and taste some of their award-winning sage, orange, and avocado honey. Other available honey choices are clover, wildflower, buckwheat, eucalyptus, and cactus. Bennett's Honey Farm prides itself on extracting honey from local bee keepers and taking it "all the way from the hive to the bottle,"

says Office Manager Susie Alvary. "We take it directly from the farms, orchards, and groves."

Travelers interested in alternative energy will also want to arrange a tour of their 100% solar-powered facility. Make sure to check in advance for available dates and times. *3177 E. Telegraph Rd. (Hwy 126), Fillmore; tel. (800) 521-2889* or (805) 521-1375; susie@bennetthoney.com; www. bennetthoney.com

Day 4: Riverside County

1st Stop: Glen Ivy Farm/Glen Ivy Hot Springs, Corona CCOF-certified **Glen Ivy Farm** is owned and operated by a spiritual community that puts on various spiritual workshops and retreats as well as runs a day spa, Glen Ivy Hot Springs, which offers massages and various treatments.

For the spiritual explorer: The Glen Ivy Center offers self-guided personal retreats. Stay in their historic building, go on a meditation walk and, in their words, "take time from the ordinary and nourish



yourself." 25005 Glen Ivy Rd., Corona; tel. (951) 277-8701; glenivycenter@glenivy.org; www.glenivy.org



For the farm enthusiast:

Contact Sergio Gutierrez to take a short tour of Glen Ivy Farm. "We get in the truck and go around the loop – see the avocados, grapefruit, stone fruit," he says. Or call him to make an appointment to come pick navel oranges, weekdays from 9 a.m. and 1 p.m. 25005 Glen Ivy Rd., Corona; tel. (951) 675-0774; www.localharvest.org/farms/ M20765

For the leisure lover: "People are seeking relaxation and a little soothing these days," says John C. Gray, founder of Glen Ivy Hot Springs, where a Swedish massage or a soak in the mineral baths may be just the thing to soothe stress. The day spa offers a range of massages, mud and clay treatments, and pools and mineral



baths. Many of the facilities are outdoors, in a lush garden setting with citrus trees planted in the 1880s. They also have a café that features avocado and citrus from Glen Ivy Farm. Try the Glen Ivy Sandwich or the grapefruit and avocado salad during grapefruit season. 25000 Glen Ivy Rd., Corona; tel. (888) GLENIVY; info@glenivy.com; www.glenivy.com

2nd Stop: 123 Farm's Annual Lavender Festival, **Cherry Valley**

Though the majority of this road trip can be done anytime, lavender enthusiasts will want to schedule their travel plans



around 123 Farm's Lavender Festival taking place on June 12-13 and June 19-20. Take a horse-drawn hay ride through the lavender fields and find out "what we do, what organic means, about lavender, how we

produce it, and what we do with it," says Farm Coordinator Jan Kielmann.

Foodies will enjoy the numerous lavender desserts - ice cream, custard, cheese cake - and various entrees seasoned

with lavender. Wash it all down with homemade iced lavender green tea. There will also be demonstrations on how they make essential oils out of the flowers, presentations on the benefits of organic, a festival marketplace, musical performances, and a massage tent.

Can't make the festival?

eat at The Grand Oak

Steakhouse or stay

at Highland Springs

Resort, which started

restaurant is open for lunch and dinner and

herbs, as well as meat,

123 Farm in 2001. The

Turn to the Calendar Section on page 41 for a list of spring and summer festivals hosted by CCOF members.



from the farm. They also use olive oil made from their own trees. At the resort, meander about the wooded footpaths

or wander among majestic oak trees, towering cedars, rows of olive trees and rose and cactus gardens, or take a hike on one of the nearby trails. 10600 Highland Springs Ave., Cherry Valley; tel. (951) 845-1151; jan.k@hsresort.com; www.123farm.com; www. hsresort.com; www.thegrandoak.com

Around since 1884, Highland Springs Resort was once a waypoint during the early stage coach line connecting California to the rest of the nation, which lead to development of the surrounding town Cherry Valley and was at one point a health resort frequented by Albert Einstein!

Day 5: San Diego County

1st Stop: The Blue Heron Farm Bed & Breakfast, Fallbrook After a whirlwind week, relax at The Blue Heron Farm Bed & Breakfast. Nestled in the hills just seven miles east of the Oceanside Pier,





the organic farm is a hidden gem in the agricultural land of Fallbrook. Andrea Peterson, owner of the B&B and CCOF certified Peterson Specialty **Produce**, invites

travelers to escape to her country oasis out of the city. "We have all sorts of wildlife and wildflowers. When you're in the rooms, you don't look out and see anything with wheels on it. People really feel like they're getting away when they come here," she says.

Breakfast is, of course, one of the main attractions of a

B&B, and Andrea delivers, serving meals which use organic products from the farm. She can also cook made-to-order breakfasts to accommodate any special dietary needs. As for the farm, visitors are welcome to tour it themselves or ask one of Andrea's grandkids to show them around. Reservations required. 5910 Camino Baja Cerro,

Looking for more **CCOF** members along the way?

Be sure to search the CCOF online directory at www.ccof. org/directories.php.

Fallbrook; tel. (760) 643-0092; and reahp3@sbcglobal.net; www.blueheronfarmbandb.com

2nd Stop: Bird Rock Coffee Roasters, La Jolla



Stop by Bird Rock Coffee

Roasters' coffee bar any Friday morning at 10:30 a.m. for a free cupping. For those less experienced in the ways of the coffee world, a coffee cupping is "like a wine tasting, only more energetic," according to Bird Rock staff. Owner Chuck Patton says "each cupping focuses on either one country, or one form of processing, or talks about the effects roast degree has on a coffee. We use cuppings not only

PRATHERRANCH

Organic beef, hay & strawberry nursery plants www.pratherranch.com Jim & Mary Rickert, General Managers (530) 336-6667 sjrick@shasta.com www.pratherranchnursery.com James Rickert, Strawberry Nursery Manager (530) 941-0810 rickertjames@yahoo.com P.O. Box 817 Fall River Mills, CA 96028

Berglund Natural Foods Organic & Specialty Grains

Sherri Berglund President

2578 County Road 1 Willows, CA 95988 530 934-5295 530 934-5297 SherriSWO@aol.com





Mealybug Control Fly Control Aphid Control 800-248-BUGS - 805-643-5407 - Ventura, CA - rinconvitova.com





Reliable market standards & unique specialty varieties from an independently-owned. farm-based seed company.



From one packet to many pounds, we meet the seed needs of organic farmers and gardeners with a commitment to quality, customer service and healthy communities.

Check us out at www.highmowingseeds.com or call 802.472.6174 to request a free catalog.



Since 1974, Environment Seed Producers has been dedicated to preserving and restoring the environment. We continue investing in Mother Nature by offering Certified Organic Seed. Seeds are produced to meet NOP requirements as well as COR, EU, IFOAM, MAFF and CARTV requirements for certain selections.

Organic Vegetable Seed

The best varieties of Beet, Broccoli, Celery, Cucumber, Eggplant, Lettuce, Melon, Onion, Pepper, Radish, Tomato, Watermelon, Zucchini, and more!





Organic Herb Seed

Arugula, Basil, Chamomile, Chives, Cilantro, Dill, Fennel, Lemon Balm, Parsley, Sage, Thyme.

Organic Flower Seed

Popular edible and garden flower varieties Bachelor Button, Cosmos, Larkspur, Nasturtium, and over 10 cultivars of Sunflowers.



Contact us: esp@espseeds.com www.espseeds.com PO Box 947, Albany, OR 97321 541-928-5868 • fax: 541-928-5581

The Age of Enforcement

Consumers and certified organic businesses rely on enforcement of the National Organic Standards to uphold the integrity of products in the marketplace. Since the National Organic Program (NOP) was launched in 2002, it's been operated on a shoestring budget with minimal staff and, frankly, not much attention paid to it within the United States Department of Agriculture (USDA). Despite its lack of resources in those early years, the NOP was able to close dozens of complaints each year, making a positive impact on the organic community.

New Players, New Attitude, New Era

I'm writing this article still jazzed with the Olympic energy. We cheered for Team USA and got to know the individual Olympians, their dreams and their passion. Similarly, regular readers of *Certified Organic* have become acquainted with the new players for Team Organic – USDA Deputy Secretary Kathleen Merrigan, Agricultural Marketing Service (AMS) Administrator Rayne Pegg, and Deputy Administrator of the



NOP Miles McEvoy. Clearly, Kathleen and Rayne deal with much more than organic in their work, yet they understand, appreciate, and support the work of our organic community.

The new attitude in Washington, DC, is refreshing and inspiring. Dedicated individuals who have worked in the organic sector for

decades are now leaders in our nation's capital where the White House and the USDA headquarters proudly display their organic gardens, where the NOP is now an independent program within the AMS, and where organic is being incorporated into every branch of the USDA.

It's a new era at the NOP – the "Age of Enforcement" according to Miles. Organic consumers everywhere should welcome this positive change because enforcement is at the heart of keeping organic organic. The NOP's goals to clarify and enforce standards, collaborate on market surveillance, require unannounced inspections, and create a penalty matrix that includes civil penalties indicate a true commitment to enforcing the organic rule.

New NOP

It's both amazing and appalling when you consider how much work the NOP was expected to accomplish with few staff and little money. Imagine trying to grow more and more crops on your farm each year with the same amount of labor, land, and money! It's no wonder it seemed to us on the outside that NOP's work flowed like molasses in the middle of winter.

In 2002, the NOP limped along with 6 employees and a \$1.6 million budget. The number of staff remained fairly consistent through 2007, including the period of the greatest growth of organic in the United States (for comparison, CCOF tripled its staff and increased its budget by more than 55% during that time.) Finally, healthy increases in 2008, 2009, and 2010 brought the NOP's budget to nearly \$7 million and a staffing plan to reach 31 employees this year. Be sure to check out NOP job postings at www.usajobs.gov.

Miles has embraced transparency, open communication, and a genuine concern for organic farmers, processors, and consumers that we haven't seen in the NOP before. He's communicated clear founding principles and values of the NOP:

- Collaborative
- Clear and consistent
- Transparent
- Strict and sensible
- Organic biological, interconnected, true to organic principles

Last fall he announced NOP's priorities, some which have already been accomplished. The long-awaited Access to

Pasture rule was finally published and was followed immediately with training sessions for certifiers and producers. New employees have been hired and jobs continue to be posted (Lars Crail, former CCOF inspector and volunteer, was lured to Washington, DC, by the NOP and loves living there, attending staff trainings, and learning more about what the NOP



does, in preparation for his work in the Accreditation and International Activities Division.) Equivalency discussions with other countries have continued, rulemaking is proceeding on old NOSB recommendations, new policies have been

Continued on page 21





Your Single, most Reliable Source for all things Organic

- Varieties that perform
- Information to help you grow
- Tools to increase efficiencies
- Supplies to improve your yields

At Johnny's it's all about providing Superior Products, Information, and Service.

Call for your free catalog or order online. 1-877-564-6697 Johnnyseeds.com

Winslow, Maine U.S.A.

#53300







OROBOOST

ORANGE OIL BASED ORGANIC SURFACTANT



PRODUCTS AVAILABLE FROM:

Simplot / Britz, IAP members and other quality retailers

FOR MORE INFO AND/OR TRAINING: call (+1) 817 491 2057 or visit www.oroagri.com

ALWAYS READ AND FOLLOW LABEL DIRECTIONS

Copyright 2010 Oro Agri Inc • All rights reserved • OROBOOST® is a proprietary trade mark of Oro Agri Inc. All other trade names used herein are not proprietary to Oro Agri Inc.

Beware of Imposters

Make sure you are using genuine Aza-Direct Botanical Insecticide in your insect control program.

Flexible & Friendly: For use on organic and conventionally grown crops up to and including the day of harvest

Highly Refined: Formulated with minimal impurities to make the purest azadirachtin insecticide available Multiple Modes: Provides insect growth regulation, anti-teeding, repellency, and reproductive disruption

Broad Spectrum: Activity on a wide range of pests including aphids, borers, true bugs, caterpillars, psyllids and thrips



www.azadirectCCOF.com · 800.883.1844

OMRIGOUNDER W FOR ORGANIC PRODUCTION

Ana Create is a requirement modernale of Grouper Company, LLC, UPA Rep No. 21008-1-10103, AD10-14021, AD10-14021,

Gowan

The Go To Company



Continued from page 17

The Age of Enforcement

published, more training sessions have been held for accredited certifying agencies, and the NOP website continues to improve. A work plan is in place and it's clearly being accomplished.

The NOP remains accountable by issuing monthly reports on achievements in the work plan, staffing updates, training updates, equivalency reports, policy reports, and policy issues under development. The NOP has embarked on a National Institute for Standards and Technology (NIST) assessment of the NOP accreditation program with the intent to undergo an annual review with a report and work plan presented at each Fall NOSB meeting.

New NOSB

The National Organic Standards Board (NOSB) is also evolving and becoming more accessible to the people. Five new members joined the board this year, bringing fresh perspectives to the table to work in collaboration with the ten seasoned members. This board receives public input, reads volumes of information, researches, discusses and recommends changes and updates to the National Organic Standards. This is one of the most powerful groups in the organic community, and we all have access to them. They are also probably one of the most tired groups because their workload is unbelievable. Consider that they have to evaluate, discuss and vote on more than 150 crop, livestock, and processing materials over the next two years, along with a myriad other issues besides inputs!

The reality is that not everyone has the capacity to serve on the NOSB. It eats up a lot of your life, so a small family farmer is unlikely to serve. But some do, and you should make your comments known to them. The NOSB is comprised of four farmers/growers, two handlers/processors, one retailer, one scientist, three consumers/public interest advocates, three environmentalists, and one USDA accredited certifying agent. If you're a consumer, let the consumer reps know what's on your mind, and if you're a processor, make yourself available to those board members to help educate them about your particular ingredient or product. Contact policy@ ccof.org if you're unable to locate contact information.

For the last two years, I've attended NOSB meetings in Washington, DC, and have been privileged to represent CCOF in these critical discussions. I always felt, though, that if CCOF members had the opportunity, they'd want to comment themselves. So, each time I had the opportunity to address the NOSB, I'd request, "Please hold a meeting on the West Coast so you're more accessible to farmers in others parts of the country."

Now, here's your opportunity! **The NOSB will meet April 26–29 in Woodland, California**, and the agenda was just

posted as I write this article. CCOF has notified our members about how you can participate. By the time this magazine is published, the deadline to comment will have passed. But, you can still attend! You don't have



to register, and you can simply stop by to observe how the organic rules are created. It's an educational experience you won't forget.

Be sure to join CCOF at our reception on Tuesday, April

27, to welcome the NOSB to California! Join us at the Heidrick Ag History Center in Woodland to network with CCOF members and NOSB members, enjoy delicious organic hors d'oeuvres and beverages, and tour the amazing museum filled with dozens of specimens of antique farm equipment.

See page 41 for more information on the NOSB meeting and CCOF Welcome reception.

Stay for the California Organic Products Advisory Committee (COPAC) meeting on Friday, April 30. This committee advises the California State Organic Program (SOP), which is responsible for enforcing the National Organic Standards in California. Since Utah withdrew as an

SOP earlier this year, California remains the only SOP under the NOP. Public comments are also accepted at this meeting, so make your voice heard!

I'll end this article the way Miles McEvoy ends his presentations – with a quote from farmer and author Wendell Berry. "An organic farm, properly speaking, is not one that uses certain methods and substances and avoids others; it is a farm whose structure is formed in imitation of the structure of a natural system that has the integrity, the independence and the benign dependence of an organism."

Education & Promotion

CCOF Annual Convention

Education Conference: "Healthy Soils, Healthy Food"

The CCOF Annual Education Conference proved to be a great success, with more than 150 individuals in attendance. Held at the Chico State University Farm in Chico, California,



Keynote Speaker Tim LeSalle

February 6th and 7th, the Conference, titled "Healthy Soils, Healthy Food," focused on the role that soil plays in climate change policies and how healthy soil can help mitigate climate change.

Keynote speaker Tim LaSalle of the Rodale Institute gave a presentation titled "Regenerative Organic Farming: A Solution to Global Warming." He also participated in a panel discussion with Jeanne Merrill, Ricardo Bayon, and Eric Holst addressing how current carbon emission cap and trade policy goals may affect agriculture.

Participants joined speakers in breakout sessions focusing on the implications of climate change policy for organic farmers, processors, retailers, and consumers, as well as learning about some steps currently certified organic operations are taking towards sustainability. Although current climate change policies do not directly regulate agriculture, conference attendees agreed that agriculture has a key role to play in the reduction of greenhouse gas emissions.

On day two of the conference, participants toured the Chico State University Farm's organic dairy operation and horticulture unit, and then chose between tours of CCOF certified organic operations Lundberg Family Farms and LaRocca Vineyards and Winery. With a common goal of sustainability, both Lundberg Family Farms and LaRocca Vineyards demonstrated how large-scale commercial operations can integrate sustainable processes in their organic operations. CCOF thanks all of our members and guests who attended the Education Conference and contributed their ideas.

Annual Meeting

CCOF held our Annual Meeting at the end of the first day of Education Conference activities. After an overview of CCOF's achievements in 2009, participants broke up into four groups to discuss areas that can be



CCOF Policy and Programs Director, Claudia Reid

strengthened, focusing on policy and advocacy, marketing and promotion, education, and member benefits. CCOF greatly appreciates the members and guests who provided valuable feedback for our strategic plan. The meeting was followed by a reception hosted by CCOF's North Valley Chapter featuring a live band, organic food and beverages donated by CCOF members, and celebration after a long day of collaboration. To suggest future educational topics for CCOF events, please contact programs@ccof.org. CCOF would like to thank all of the Annual Convention Sponsors for their Support as well as the CCOF members who donated their organic products to the event.

.

Education Conference Sponsors

<u>Full Conference Sponsor</u> CSU, Chico, College of Agriculture North Valley Chapter/CCOF True Organic Products, Inc.

Breakfast Sponsors

CROPP Cooperative/Organic Valley MGK (PyGanic)

Break Sponsors

AnTerra Group Inc. CalCAN NCAT/ATTRA Rincon Vitova Insectaries Traditional Medicinals

Annual Meeting Sponsors

AgroThrive, Inc. Converted Organics of CA, LLC DripWorks New Era Farm Service HJ Baker & Bros./Tiger-Sul Products Omni Enviro Water Systems

Food Donors

007 Diamond Orchards Barsotti Juice Company CDG Farms/Massa Organics CSU Chico Dairy/Organic Valley Earthbound Farm Good Earth Tea Kaki Farm Lundberg Family Farms Straus Family Creamery Taylor Maid Farm Woodleaf Farm

Education & Promotion

Fancy Food Show

The Winter Fancy Food Show in San Francisco January 17-19 brought together a variety of specialty food producers, food lovers and even Food Network stars, including a large number of businesses and entrepreneurs interested in becoming certified organic. CCOF staff members talked to a number of specialty foods producers about the process of becoming certified as well as the availability of 2010 cost share funding.

There was a notable increase of new producers walking the show compared



to previous years, many of which had a strong interest in getting their pilot products certified organic. The availability of funding for organic certification cost reimbursement proved

Rosemary Quinn at CCOF booth.

to be a big incentive for individuals looking to become certified in 2010. The most common question asked was, "Where can I find organic ingredients?" Attendees quickly found their question answered with the CCOF 2010 Organic Directory and Resource Guide. CCOF promoted our certified members and their organic products by distributing over 200 copies of the Directory to potential buyers, retailers and wholesalers looking to source organic.

Eco-Farm Conference

The theme of the 30th Anniversary of the Eco-Farm Conference, held January 20-23, "Where the Future is Planted," inspired an optimistic perspective toward the future of organic. CCOF was excited to see a number of certified and supporting members along with agricultural advisors, policymakers, and organic advocates participating in a variety of sessions and workshops focusing on organic and sustainable agriculture and food systems. CCOF Executive Director Peggy Miars moderated two sessions. The first session, titled "Growing the Organic Market Despite a Tough Economy,"



Organic ag consultant Bob "Amigo" Cantisano mingles with CCOF staff at the Eco-Farm Organic Wine Tasting.

looked at the opportunities and challenges facing the organic marketplace, featuring speakers Laura Batcha of the Organic Trade Association and Melody Meyer of Albert's Organics/UNFI. The second session, "Social Responsibility as Practiced by Farms and Processors," focused on what some large-scale producers are doing to make their practices more sustainable. CCOF Chief Certification Officer Jake Lewin presented at a session titled "Liquid Organic Nitrogen Fertilizer: Update on Regulations, and What Growers Can Use." In addition, CCOF certification staff and interns met with members and answered questions at the CCOF booth in the Exhibitor Tent as well as attended valuable sessions on organic production methods, new pest management strategies, and emerging standards.

World Ag Expo

CCOF, once again, had a booth at the World Ag Expo in Tulare, California, February 9-11. CCOF was one of the

1,600 exhibitors on more than 2.5 million square feet of show grounds showcasing the latest in agricultural technology and farm equipment. Expo participants attended seminars



CCOF member stops to say hello.

on a variety of topics important to dairy producers, farmers, and agribusiness professionals.

Although CCOF and other organic exhibitors were somewhat dwarfed by the massive scale of the event focusing mainly on industrial agriculture, CCOF staff saw more interest in organic than ever before. The CCOF staff was busy answering a constant stream of questions from show attendees, ranging from the steps required for certification to a curiosity about the overall concept of organic agriculture. "We saw definite increase in the number of inquiries about organic when compared to previous years, especially with the younger generations who attended the show with their parents who farm conventionally," says Bridgett McGrath, CCOF Marketing Specialist.

...........

New Interns Join CCOF

Congratulations to CCOF's most recent intern graduates, Rosemary Quinn and Sarah Watters! We are so grateful for their endless dedication and passion for organic. Although they are a hard act to follow, new interns Lance Webb and David Novick and graphic design volunteer Kay Babineau are up to the task as they join returning interns Matt Auerbach and Megan Heskett. Recently, the intern team joined informative tours of CCOF certified organic operations



Interns tour Far West Fungi.

Good Earth Teas and Far West Fungi. These tours have been instrumental for the interns who work with CCOF staff to help farmers and processors understand the steps to becoming certified organic. Interns also helped staff several of CCOF's recent events, including Fancy Food, Eco-Farm, and the Annual Convention. We are so thankful for the time and dedication from our interns and volunteers! For more information about CCOF's intern program, visit www.ccof.org/intern.php.

Certification News

CCOF Improves Wine Certification Process

In response to client requests and in an effort to streamline the certification process for many CCOF-certified wineries, CCOF has created new Organic System Plan (OSP) documents specific to the organic wine industry. On April 15, CCOF released the new V2.0 and V2.1 OSP sections that will dramatically decrease the paperwork required for organic wineries.

Organic wine certification is often more complex and time consuming than certification for other organic sectors. The addition of new vintages every year has meant that clients must submit wine formulas on a regular basis.



However, formulas are often not finalized until close to bottling time, leaving winemakers with tight timelines for formula and label review. Most wineries need to have labels approved by both CCOF and the Alcohol and Tobacco Tax and Trade Bureau (TTB) every year, which is a lengthy process,

particularly if corrections must be made. This makes nearly every wine product/label review urgent for our clients. In addition, wines may be handled by several independently certified operations and often involve multiple nonorganic processing aids, factors which often slow down the review process.

The new V-OSP documents represent a fundamental shift in CCOF's approach to certifying wineries and will help our clients with faster label reviews, as well as reduce the paperwork required to add products to winery OSPs. The V2.0 and V2.1 forms are currently optional for wineries, but CCOF's goal is to eventually use them to replace all H2.0 forms in winery OSPs. The review process for wineries using these forms is as follows:

V2.0 Winery Profile – Wineries will use this form to describe domestically-distributed wine made only from organic grapes. It requests information about grape sources, processing aids, and other production details. Approval of a V2.0 form in a winery OSP means that as long as the winery uses only the practices outlined on the form, wine formulas do not need to be recorded in the OSP. Inspectors will spot-check formula records for wineries at their annual inspections.

V2.1 Wine & Label Approval Form – This form will be used for label approval and to add specific wines to an operation's Client Profile. The form asks the winery to verify that each wine requesting approval was made using the practices outlined on the V2.0 form and that this can be verified through an audit trail.

CCOF will still require H2.0 Product Profile forms for wines that contain nonorganic agricultural ingredients and international compliances, as these products are higher risk and require additional verifications.

............

To access the forms, visit www.ccof.org, click on certification, then client forms. Please send questions, concerns, and requests for assistance in completing these forms to: jody@ccof.org, (831) 423-2263 ext. 26.

Important New Pasture Standards Update

To the delight of most of the organic dairy community, on February 12, 2010, the National Organic Program (NOP) published the long awaited final rule on "Access to Pasture."

This rule was years in the making, with input from a large number of interested parties and over 26,000 comments submitted to NOP. The final version had the support of the three regional Organic Dairy **Producers Associations** and has seen an overall enthusiastically positive response from all sectors of the community, including producers, processors, watchdog groups, and consumers.

The organic dairy sector has seen trouble and turmoil over the last few years as market supply outpaced demand, and prices have fallen dramatically. Dairy farmers across the nation are feeling the pinch of reduced prices of fluid milk coupled a reduction in the amount of milk required by the processors. Many members of the organic community are hoping that this new Access to Pasture rule will help bring farm-gate prices back up.

The new Access to Pasture rule is a marked improvement from the proposed rule issued last fall, and has removed references to "sacrificial pasture," the requirement for fencing of water bodies, and any changes to Origin of Livestock. **The rule will become effective on June 17, 2010. After that date, certified operations will have one year to be verified as being in full compliance.**

The new rule is lengthy and detailed, and contains explicit instructions for recordkeeping requirements and pasture management plans. Very few CCOF producers will need to make



changes to their management practices in order to comply. However, there are a number of additional record-keeping requirements that will need to be implemented and new OSP sections to be completed in the coming months.

The NOP staff is busy developing worksheets and instructions to help livestock producers appropriately calculate Dry Matter Intake (DMI) and Dry Matter Demand (DMD)

Certification News

and implement appropriate pasture management systems. Additionally, the NOP has announced training sessions on the new rule that are open to the general public. A training session will be held in Woodland, CA on April 26, 2010. We strongly encourage organic dairy producers to attend this training session. To reserve your space in this training session, please email Judith Ragonesi, NOP Training Manager, at Judith.Ragonesi2@ams.usda.gov.

Some highlights of the new rule include:

- All animals must receive 30 percent of their DMI from pasture during the grazing season. This will need to be calculated and documented based on averages of each type of animal over the grazing season.
- It is up to the producer to develop a plan for calculating DMI and DMD, and to submit these plans to CCOF for approval.
- The grazing season is a minimum of 120 days per year, but may be up to 365 days depending on weather conditions.
- There are specific limitations on confinement of animals from pasture, including that lactation is not a reason for confinement.
- Calves must be provided access to pasture at 6 months of age.
- Confinement from pasture is allowed only for one week for dry off, three weeks prior to parturition, and one week post-parturition.
- Roughages used as bedding must be organic.
- A Pasture Management Plan will be required to be developed by each ruminant operation and submitted for approval to CCOF.
- Beef animals are exempt from the 30 percent DMI requirement during finishing for the final 120 days or 1/5th of their life, but must be provided access to pasture during finishing. A 60 day comment period was left open on this topic to provide an opportunity for additional feedback.

CCOF is working to revise our Livestock Organic System Plan (OSP) to include sections relating to these new requirements. All CCOF dairy operations will be required to complete these new OSP sections in 2010, and 2010 dairy inspections will focus on determining compliance with these new regulations.

For more information from the NOP, including the full text of the new regulations, a Q&A, and supporting documentation, including DMD and DMI worksheets, please visit www.ams.usda.gov/nop and click on "Pasture Rulemaking Information" on the right-hand side.

My Inspection is Over: What's Next?

We have found that many CCOF clients are confused about what occurs after their inspection is over. It's important to understand that your inspector does NOT make the final certification decisions. You may need to take additional actions to complete the inspection and review process.



What happens after the inspector leaves your property?

............

- 1. Your inspector will write a report of the inspection and will submit it to the CCOF office within 15 business days (or 2 business days for Expedited inspections). A copy of the report will be sent to you.
- 2. A CCOF Certification Specialist will review the inspection report for compliance with the standards. The review will likely occur within 3 months after your inspection (or within 5 business days for Expedited inspections).
- 3. Once the review is complete, CCOF will send you a letter with the results. You will receive one of the following three letters:
 - i. **Continuation of Certification –** No noncompliances were found, and no additional information is needed. Your operation is in continued compliance with NOP regulations. No additional action is needed until the following year, unless your organic practices change.
 - ii. **Request for Information –** More information is needed to complete the review of your inspection report. You will need to submit specified information by a certain date. When the outstanding issues are resolved, you will receive a Continuation of Certification letter.
 - iii. **Notice of Noncompliance –** All or part of your operation did not comply with the NOP regulations. This letter will require that you submit corrective actions by a given date.

Please be sure to carefully read each letter sent to you by CCOF and respond by the date noted in the letter, if a deadline is given. Further action is required if you receive a Request for Information or a Notice of Noncompliance from CCOF. If you need additional time, please contact CCOF to request an extension.

Thank you for your participation in CCOF organic certification!

CCOF Certification Services

An Organic Road Trip Continued from page 15



to expose people to the complexity that coffee contains, but also to teach about the journey coffee beans take from seed to cup."

Bird Rock specializes in micro-lots, small batches of coffee grown in the mico-climate of a particular farm. These specialty coffee roasts express the unique terroir of the farms in whch they are grown. The gutsy business opened across from a Starbucks and, while it took a little while to get going, "people have really responded to the quality of our product," says Patton. "We now have a very strong following. I think a lot of coffee businesses might get intimidated by opening next to a large chain, but people really appreciate quality and if you can offer that on a consistent basis, you can match or exceed what a high-volume coffee place can do." 5627 La Jolla Blvd., La Jolla; tel. (858) 551-1707; brcoffeeroasters@san.rr.com; birdrockcoffeeroasters.com



That brings us to the end of our journey. Thanks to our readers for joining us and to all of our awesome members for sharing their farms, facilities and stories! We hope we've inspired you to get away from the beach, get closer to the land, and take a journey of exploration to find the source of California's great food and beverages.





CUEVA[®] Fungicide Concentrate

Controls a wide variety of diseases on most crop grown in Western U.S. Including Early and Late Blight, Powdery and Downy Mildew

- Active Ingredient: Copper Octanoate
- Broad Spectrum Numerous Crop Registrations
- Use up to the Day of Harvest
- 4 hour Re-entry
- Refer to Label for Specific Use Directions
- Available at your local Ag Chem Retailer



CUEVA® is a registered trademark of W.Neudorff GmbH KG



SEEDS of CHANGE

Preserving Biodiversity and Supporting Sustainable Organic Agriculture Since 1989

Flavor. Performance. Marketability. 100% Organic.

Seeds of Change[™] would like to express our deep appreciation for those who promote, practice and improve certified organic agriculture. We are committed to our partnership with CCOF and our shared vision of sustainability. Your success is important to us, just as the support and feedback you provide helps us continually improve our products and services. Call our technical sales staff or visit our website to view the full range of our offerings.

TO ORDER 1-888-762-7333 WWW.SEEDSOFCHANGE.COM







Advocacy

CCOF Works to Reform the State Organic Program

CCOF staff members continue to spend significant time working to improve and streamline the California State Organic Program (SOP) so that CCOF certified members can do business with as little regulatory constraint as possible. This process, however, takes a long time and continues to require substantial patience from stakeholders and an ongoing understanding of the mysterious workings of the state legislative and regulatory processes.

Since 2008, CCOF has been encouraging the California Department of Food and Agriculture (CDFA) to make several changes to the SOP. In August 2008, CCOF sent a letter of complaint to the National Organic Program (NOP) outlining our problems with how the SOP was being run, and with some of its actions (www.ccof.org/nop.php; scroll to the bottom). The SOP took immediate action, creating a Technical Planning Committee (TPC) to look into the problems outlined in CCOF's letter as well as to deal with many other complaints that were raised by others in the organic industry. The TPC reported to the California Organic Products Advisory Committee (COPAC), which was charged with reviewing the TPC's recommendations and, if appropriate, forwarding them to the Secretary of Food and Agriculture, A.G. Kawamura, for implementation. Claudia Reid, CCOF's Policy and Program Director, represented CCOF on the Technical Planning Committee, and Robin Allan, CCOF's Director of Grower and Livestock Certification, served on one of the subcommittees. The committee began its work in December 2008 and completed its work in the fall of 2009. You can find a complete list of COPAC members and TPC members, as well as notes and minutes from meetings at www.cdfa.ca.gov/ is/i_&_c/organic.html.

SOP Accomplishments and Ongoing Efforts

The TPC's work is now complete. The committee presented all their recommendations to COPAC, which in turn accepted all recommendations and requested the Secretary of Food and Agriculture to implement them. The implementation process, which is currently underway, has resulted in several notable accomplishments and improvements as well as highlighted the need for the State of California to undertake both regulatory and legislative action. Some of these actions are outlined below.

Creation of an SOP Quality Systems Control Manual

The TPC worked diligently from December 2008 through fall 2009 to help the SOP write a Quality Systems Control Manual (QSCM), which included a great deal of valuable input from CCOF and other certifiers. This manual captures almost 20 years of business practices which, until 2009, were passed verbally from one SOP employee to another or never articulated at all. The manual creates a step-by-step process by which the SOP will work with California organic registrants to register their businesses. For the first time ever, all SOP and related CDFA staff now have clear guidance and direction on how to implement the SOP requirements. Although the manual is an internal business document, you can request to see a copy of it from the SOP by contacting SOP Acting Director Dave Carlson at dcarlson@cdfa.gov.

..............

Integration of National Rule into California Regulatory Language

Through the course of the TPC's work, CDFA's legal counsel determined that the SOP was operating without complete regulatory and/or legislative authority. CDFA proceeded to promulgate regulations to fully incorporate the language of the NOP rule into the California code of regulations. CCOF testified at one of several listening sessions on the proposed regulations, continually reminding the SOP about the many problems and issues that are important to our members and to California's organic consumers. Having the national rule incorporated into California regulation not only provides the SOP with its required authority, but allows outside groups to hold the program accountable to the law.

On a related matter, the recently released Office of Inspector General (OIG) report dated March 10, 2010, and titled Oversight of the National Organic Program, notes that "NOP officials need to address ongoing issues with California's State Organic Program." The report goes on to detail CDFA's application for an SOP, acknowledges the NOP's desire, since 2005, to allow the SOP time to develop the legally required policies and procedures, and admonishes the NOP for allowing the SOP to continue without meeting these requirements. CCOF is pleased that the OIG report captures this evidence and holds NOP accountable for its part in the process of continuing to improve organic production in the United States.

Ongoing Improvements for California Organic Registration Requirements

A major recommendation of the TPC was to streamline the registration process in California by allowing certified operators to submit their Organic System Plan (OSP) during registration, thereby eliminating costly and time-consuming duplicative effort. CDFA's legal counsel determined that because existing law - the California Organic Products Act (COPA) of 2003 – required specific information that is outlined on the current registration form, the SOP could not simply allow certified operators to submit their OSP along with a shorter, simpler registration form. So, although the number of forms for registering has decreased somewhat, registrants are still required to provide information that duplicates what they already provide to their certifier, such as maps and land history. CDFA submitted a legislative proposal to the Governor's office in January 2010 asking for clean-up legislation that would have ameliorated this problem, but the Governor turned down the Department's request to sponsor this bill. Subsequently, CDFA approached California's agriculture industry through CCOF, California Farm Bureau

Advocacy Continued from page 29

Federation and Western Growers Association, suggesting that they sponsor the legislation. As this magazine goes to print, it appears that AB 2612, the omnibus bill authored by the Assembly Committee on Agriculture will contain the necessary clean-up language to allow SOP to streamline the registration process. CCOF will continue to monitor this situation closely. To view a copy of AB 2612, please go to the Official State of California Legislative Information website www.leginfo.ca.gov/bilinfo.html.

Reform Efforts Continue After COPAC Seat Setback

Simultaneous to serving on the TPC, CCOF sponsored legislation in 2009 to add a certifier seat to COPAC. The fact that COPAC's membership does not include representation by organic certifiers is a serious oversight that has troubled accredited certifiers and others for a long time. Many certifiers and organic industry representatives feel that adding a certifier seat to COPAC would align that committee with the National Organic Standards Board (NOSB), thereby improving the professionalism and representation of COPAC for California's organic industry. Governor Schwarzenegger vetoed the CCOF sponsored bill AB 557 (Caballero-D-Salinas) in the fall of 2009, despite having unanimous support in both houses of the California legislature. CCOF may take up this matter again in 2011 or beyond.

Though this was a major setback for improving the California organic program, CCOF staff continues to challenge, question, encourage and cajole SOP by attending all COPAC meetings, sending numerous emails, and placing frequent phone calls to CDFA and SOP staff. As one COPAC member put it, not having a certifier seat on COPAC allows CCOF to play the gadfly role quite effectively, as a member of the wider organic community of certifiers, organic producers, and consumers.

Future Reform Efforts

CCOF's future plans regarding reforming how the organic industry is regulated in California includes an effort to work with the California Department of Public Health (CDPH). Just as organic farmers must register with CDFA, organic processors must register with CDPH. CCOF aims to have that department accomplish the same business practice improvements that SOP accomplished, and to make their process transparent. We are still concerned that complaints and appeals, often in the processor end of the business, take so long to resolve, leaving certifiers and the State vulnerable.

The Bigger Picture: Should the SOP be Eliminated?

For years, many CCOF members and staff have expressed their belief that the simple solution to all of the problems with the SOP is to eliminate it. CCOF staff researched and discussed this possibility candidly with CCOF board members, representatives of other ag organizations such as the Farm Bureau, elected officials' staff, and CDFA SOP staff on numerous occasions. Through the varied and numerous discussions, CCOF acknowledges that there are some practical effects, as well as some possible unintended consequences, that need to be considered with the elimination of the SOP.

............

Eliminating a program that has its authority both in existing code (such as the COPA), and in regulatory language is a very time-consuming process. Although the State can close down a program at will, if the program owes its existence to legislation, it will always be necessary to work with and/or counteract the efforts of those people who feel the program should continue to exist. There are many people/organizations who feel that the SOP still has an important oversight role in the state that produces more organic products than any other state in America. Consumer protection groups especially like to see additional levels of scrutiny involved in the regulation of any food.

In addition, there are suggestions that it is inappropriate for an accredited certifier to sponsor legislation to eliminate an oversight body that essentially regulates an industry from which we benefit. This awkward dynamic was raised during the debate on the certifier seat legislation, and could be raised again. CCOF needs to determine if we would sacrifice our reputation for excellence and integrity in a battle with opposing groups over eliminating SOP. Our objectivity could certainly be challenged during any effort to sponsor legislation to eliminate the SOP. CCOF operates in a very complex role, protecting the integrity of organic for the consumer as well as advocating for economically viable regulatory systems for the organic producers we certify. We will seriously consider all sides of this issue before moving forward on such legislation.

CCOF believes key questions need to be asked before moving to eliminate the SOP. For example, would inspections, suspensions or revocations take even longer if they were initiated by USDA and outsourced to CDFA and then to the County Agricultural Commissioners? Would appeals take even longer? What regulatory process would replace the role SOP currently plays? Would the "new world" be any better than the current one? Furthermore, does CCOF have the political clout and resources to make this effort successful? We did not succeed in getting the Governor to sign the bill to add a certifier seat to COPAC, even with unanimous support. Does the organic segment of California agriculture, which constitutes anywhere from 1% - 5% of the total California agriculture industry, have the ability to push this political agenda through the Legislature? Such action would require hours of time, lots of money, and staff capacity. Are CCOF's resources better used elsewhere?

All of these questions continue to be on the front burner of CCOF's policy work in California, and we welcome input and suggestions from our members and other stakeholders in the organic community.

CalCAN Sponsors Climate Change Legislation

California agriculture is uniquely vulnerable to climate change. In a state where water is already scarce, climate





We're proud to have partnered with Earthbound Farm, growing a diverse line of organic produce for domestic and international sales.

ra & Antle • Salinas, CA • 800-772-4542 • Fax 831-455-3915 • www.tapro nd Farm • San Juan Bautista, CA • 831-623-7880 • www.ebfarn

Regalia switches on a plant's natural defenses to fight fungal and bacterial disease.

Introducing Regalia, a powerful, proven tool for – and accumulate – higher levels of natural controlling powdery mildew, downy mildew, botrytis bunch rot, brown rot, walnut blight, and a number of other disesase. Regalia switches on natural defense mechanisms so plants produce day PHI. Find out more at www.MarroneBio.com.

proteins and other compounds that fight disease development. OMRI Listed and NOP compliant for organic production, with a four-hour REI and zero-

CAN BE USED IN ORGANIC PRODUCTION

www.MarroneBio.com 877-664-4476

info@MarroneBio.com Always read and follow label directions. Regalia is a trademark of Marrone Bio Innovations. © 2010, Marrone Bio Innovations, Inc.



I S I S

CCOF Certified Organic Magazine-Spring 2010

Book Review

The Organic Farming Manual: A Comprehensive Guide to Starting and Running, or Transitioning to a Certified Organic Farm

As the title claims, The Organic Farming Manual by Ann Larkin Hansen is indeed a comprehensive guide into the world of organic farming. Providing guidelines for every step of the farming process, Hansen's book is a valuable resource for both the novice farmer intending to learn basic organic practices, as well as the experienced farmer wishing to increase farm biodiversity and sell products under a "certified organic" label. From choosing agricultural land and purchasing farm equipment, to looking at legal factors such as zoning laws and property taxes and marketing organic products, this book covers a wide breadth of topics that will benefit farmers at any stage of production.

In addition to outlining organic practices for garden crops, field crops, orchard crops, and livestock for both dairy and meat, the manual describes the federal rules for organic agriculture and the certification process. Hansen explains that the documentation of farming practices is crucial in making the certification process go smoothly, and even describes common mistakes that farmers make when applying for certification.

Throughout the book, Hansen stresses the importance of making decisions that benefit both the land and the surrounding environment, while also increasing profitability. Resources for farmers interested in transitioning from conventional to organic farming are provided along with helpful tips and tools for farm management. Hansen makes

a point to highlight the invaluable resource that fellow members of the organic farming community can provide through their expertise on local soil and climate as well as working within the organic marketplace. Several profiles of thriving organic farmers, many of whom are pioneers of the organic movement, give an inspiring and passionate voice to organic farming. Jim Riddle, who has been farming organically for nearly 20 years; Jeff and Lori Fiorovich of CCOF certified organic Crystal Bay Farm, and

.............

Prganic Farming Manual



Bob Scowcroft, Executive Director and co-founder of the Organic Farming Research Foundation are among the featured profiles.

The Organic Farming Manual is available through Storey Publishing. Ann Larkin Hansen runs her own farm in Wisconsin, is a past president of the Wisconsin Women's Sustainable

Farming Network and is the author of several books, including Beef Cattle: Keeping a Small-Scale Herd for Pleasure and Profit and The Farm, a children's six-book series.

SAVE THE DATE:

CCOF's 2nd Annual Organic Beer & Wine Tasting The Pruneyard, Campbell, CA. June 11, 2010, 5–9 PM



Join CCOF at our 2nd annual Organic Beer and Wine Tasting event in Campbell, CA. Sample premium organic brews and wines and learn about the benefits of organics.



Want to participate?

CCOF is seeking event volunteers and CCOF certified members interested in sharing their organic beverages. For more information, contact Patrice Riley at patrice@ccof.org or call (831) 423-2263 ext. 48

View event details at: www.ccof.org/ccoftastingcampbell.php.





REAL ORGANIC **REAL EASY**TM



We're taking the lead in supplying all the components for do-it-yourself gardeners, retailers, and growers.

- Grower Pots
- Retail Friendly Displays
- Consumer Friendly Packaging
- Organic Garden Assortments

800.226.3057 • www.dotpots.com

Member Listings

NEW CERTIFIED **MEMBERS**

Abundant Farmer Corporation

Andre Paez & Michael Behan San Francisco, CA Basil, Flowers, Green Onions, Herbs. Lettuces, Microgreens, Strawberries, Tomatoes (Fresh Market), Wheatgrass www.abundantfarmer.com

Ardente Expressione Inc. dba Ardente Winery

Carlo Di Ruocco & Derek Irwin Napa, CA Grapes (Cabernet Sauvignon), Grapes (Merlot), Grapes (Wine) 707-226-7669

Art Of Tea, LLC

Shamir Merino and Steve Schwartz Beverly Hills. CA shamir@artoftea.com Tea www.artoftea.com 213-493-6509

Barber's Country Farm &

Nursery Rick (Justin) Barber Kelseyville, CA barberscountryfarm.mchsi.com Flowers, Mixed Fruits & Vegetables, Trees 707-279-8022

Beam Global/Tequila Sauza S.

de R.L. de C.V. Maya Rubalcaba Deerfield, IL mava.rubalcaba@beamglobal.com Agave, Tequila 847-948-8888

California Giant Cooling, LLC

Dennis W. Petersen, & Dan Nicola Watsonville, CA dnicola@calgiant.com Cooling www.calgiant.com 805-925-2741

Casey Organics

Patrick & Denise Casey Templeton, CA pcasey@hughes.net Almonds, Pomegranates

Castro Farms

Salvador Castro and Maria Servin San Juan Bautista, CA Apples, Beets, Cabbage, Celery, Green Beans, Leeks, Peppers, Romaine 831-623-4801

Commodity Distribution Service dba Cds

Rommel Navarrette, Ruben Raya and Mitch Patton Santa Fe Springs, CA belizeanman10@yahoo.com Citrus, Oranges, Repacking, Storage www.cdscold.com 562-777-9969

Dalraddy Vineyards Charlotte Williamson

St. Helena, CA williamsoncharl@aol.com Grapes (Wine) 707-965-9211

DNE Partners LLC

Donald Mabs Strathmore, CA donmabs@agricare.com Oranges 559-568-2500

Earth Brand Ranch, LLC Shawn Kuchta, Jennifer Kuchta, Stan

Pura and Jamii Pura Tres Pinos, CA Cattle (Slaughter), Pasture www.earthbrandranch.com 831-682-5551

Eckhart Seed Company Rene Beussen & Ed Acrey Spreckels, CA Seed Cleaning, Seeds www.eckhartseed.com 831-758-0925

Eva's Fresh Produce In Elk Grove Nikolay & Eva Derebenskiy Elk Grove, CA Mixed Fruits & Vegetables 916-689-4189

Fat Cabbage Farm

Paul Richeson, Miranda Roberts & Brian Coltrin Pescadero, CA Flowers, Mixed Vegetables 831-332-8816

Firstclass Foods Inc. Salomon Benzimra, Lucienne Adams, & Emmanuel Galindo Hawthorne, CA Beef, Meat Processing 310-676-2500

Gavilan Farms (DSA) Frank Islas

Salinas, CA chicoislas@yahoo.com Cover Crop, Strawberries 831-235-4523

Global Healing Center, LP dba Earth Harmony Organics Seung Yoon

Houston, TX seung@globalhealingcenter.com Berries, Cilantro, Dandelion, Herbs, Lemon Grass, Milk Thistle, Nettle, Oregano, Peppermint, Trees www.globalhealingcenter.com 713-476-0016

Goglanian Bakeries, Inc.

Jeff Nelson, Jesse Rodriguez, & Khvamm Sanders Santa Ana, CA Baking, Bread www.goglanian.com 714-338-1145

Gold Coast Packing Inc

John Schaefer Santa Maria, CA john@goldcoastpack.com Cooling, Salad Mix, Salad Processing 805-928-2593

Gozo Farm/ The Farmer and The Cook Steven Sprinkel & Olivia Chase Ojai, CA farmerandcook@gmail.com

Mixed Vegetables www.farmerandcook.com 805-290-0988

Gubler Farms John H. Gubler Upland, CA jlgubler@wildblue.net Avocados, Cherimoya, Grapefruit, Kumquats, Limes, Oranges, Persimmons 909-985-4888

Gunther Grove Kurt & Maria Gunther Riverside, CA Avocados 951-359-0307

Hall Wines, LLC Don Munk Saint Helena, CA dmunk@hallwines.com Grapes (Wine) 707-963-2632

Hanusek Farms Terry Hanusek Studio City, CA hanfarms@gmail.com Avocados, Oranges (Valencias), Tangerines 818-554-4396

Healthy Nature, Inc. (DSA) Richard & Jennifer Bennett and James Iohnson Strathmore, CA Blueberries 559-568-2500

Hein Ranch Company Martin Hein

Visalia, CA heinranch@sbcglobal.net Pomegranates 559-685-0200

Herrera Farms

Jose E. Herrera Kingsburg, CA rmotif@yahoo.com Apricots, Nectarines, Plums 559-896-8828

JJ Cotter Orchards

Steve Arroyo Orange Cove, CA sarroyo@ceceliapack.com Oranges 559-994-7350

Joe Kroll

Joe Kroll San Francisco, CA inkroll@aol.com Beans (Dry), Peas (Dry), Pecans, Sunflower, Wheat 415-305-9098

Larry Moreno

Larry and Dora Moreno Delano, CA ahfitness2004@yahoo.com Oranges

Lizzy's Fresh Coffee, LLC dba

Gem Coffee Elizabeth Roquet Ketchum. ID lroquet@lizzysfreshcoffee.com Coffee (Roasted) www.lizzysfreshcoffee.com 208-806-0212

Los Coches Farms, Inc.

Michael Mueller Soledad, CA relleummw@aol.com Alfalfa, Broccoli, Cabbage, Carrots, Cauliflower, Corn (Fresh), Herbs, Leafy Greens, Lettuces, Onions, Spinach 831-678-3162

Matthiasson-Klein LLC dba **Matthiasson Klein Farming**

Jill Klein and Steve Matthiasson Napa, CA jillklein@sbcglobal.net Citrus, Grapes (Wine), Olives, Pome Fruits, Stone Fruits 707-265-9349

Milani Vinevards

Tony Milani Ukiah, CA Grapes (Cabernet Sauvignon), Grapes (Chardonnay), Grapes (Petit Syrah), Grapes (Zinfandel) 707-462-3471

Monte Bello Adrian Albor Watsonville, CA Mixed Vegetables, Salad Mix 831-740-2979

Napa Smith Brewerv &

Winery, LLC Donald J. Barkley & Steve Morgan Napa, CA Beer napasmithbrewery.com . 707-255-2912

Naturipe Farms

Janis McIntosh Salinas, CA jmcintosh@naturipefarms.com Berries 831-785-5938

Nex-Xus Distribution Inc. Charif Geara Montreal, QC charif.geara@nex-xus.com

Dietary Supplement 514-985-1115

Pinnacle Farms, LLC

Leonel Garcia & Johnny Garania Irvine, CA leonel@pinnaclefarms.net Strawberries 714-928-5493

Ramon's Lemon Grove

Ramon Hinoiosa Valley Center, CA Lemons 760-749-0459

Rancho Nuevo Produce S.A.

de C.V. Victor Wegrzyn, David Murray, and Hugo Becerra Vicente Guerrero, BC Strawberries 011-52-616-166-2774

Ratto Bros., Inc.

Peter Reece Modesto, CA preece@rattobros.com Mixed Vegetables 209-545-4445

Raw Power

Thor Bazler Coeur d'Alene, ID thor@rawpower.com Algae, Barley Grass, Cacao, Chocolate, Cinnamon, Corn, Dietary Supplement, Dried Fruits, Dried Vegetables, Fruit Powder, Herbs and Spices, Maca, Maca Powder, Nori, Nuts, Oils, Olive Paste, Olives, Protein Supplement, Seed, Spirulina, Sweetener, Trail Mix www.rawpower.com 208-676-9065

Riverbend Fresh, LLC

Dennis Peterson Kerman, CA dennis@riverbendfresh.com Tomatoes (Heirloom) 559-846-3320

Robert and Jolynn McClelland

Dairy Jolynn McClelland Petaluma, CA jemcows@yahoo.com Fallow. Pasture 707-876-3292

Rocca Family Vineyards, Inc. Mary Rocca

Napa, CA mary@roccawines.com Grapes www.roccawines.com 707-257-8467

Roccia Viva

Chris Miller, Catherine McNamee, and Marvin Martin Telluride, CO mcmiller@frontier.net Olives 970-708-0418

Siempre Enamorado Ranch

Juan Sanchez & Dwight Ziemann Goleta, CA Avocados 805-452-2301

The tool that fixes crop-damaging insects for good.



Immediate insect control for organic production.

PyGanic* is a versatile tool for producers of organic crops outdoors, in greenhouses, or on and around organic livestock. The active ingredient, Pyrethrins, is a botanical insecticide derived from chrysanthemums. PyGanic can be applied up to and including the day of harvest. PyGanic knocks down and kills a broad spectrum of insects on a broad spectrum of crops, making it a valuable tool for what you need, when you need it.

Always read and follow label instructions prior to use.

www.pyganic.com | 1-800-645-6466 | agriculture@mgk.com







*PyGanic Crop Protection EC 1.4, and PyGanic Crop Protection EC 5.0, ©2010 McLaughlin Gormley King Company, Golden Valley, Minnesota. PyGanic is a registered trademark of McLaughlin Gormley King Company. All other marks are property of their respective holders. 037-1741b



EVERY SEED. EVERY TIME.

2362 Relleum, Soledad, CA 93960

(831)678-1083 www.agricoat.com



 Outstanding potato leafhopper resistance in high yielding, winterhardy (FD=4.0) alfalfas: Choose WL 347LH or New! WL 353LH

Plant the Best From the Leader

In Organic

Alfalfa Seed

 Exceptional productivity and superior feed value in a super-nondormant (FD-9=2) variety: Choose WL 625HQ

For your nearest Waterman-Loomis Organics seed dealer contact us at **800-406-7662**

PLANTING THE SEEDS FOR A GROWING FUTURE









Monterey AgOrganics: Protect Your Crops, Protect The Environment

Recognizing the need for solutions to organic farming problems, we developed a line of organically compliant products consisting of over 50 items and it's growing all the time. Today, Monterey AgResources is a key supplier of organic farming solutions and takes pride in knowing a stronger tomorrow is rooted in our hard work of today.



P.O. Box 35000, Fresno, CA 93745 (559) 499-2100 (559) 499-1015 fax MontereyAgOrganics.com

Member Listings Continued from page 34

Sims Organic Avocados Juan Sanchez & Tom Sims Galeta, CA Avocados, Citrus 805-452-2301

Strahm Farms, Inc.

Eric, Loren, Ralph & Roy Strahm Holtville, CA strahm_hv@hotmail.com Carrots, Onions 760-960-0713

The Boulders Resort and

Golden Door Spa Kevin Bradley Carefree, AZ kevin.bradley@theboulders.com Mixed Fruits & Vegetables 480-570-7646

Three V Ranch dba Three V

Organics Craig A. Vereschagin Orland, CA csjaver@sbcglobal.net Fallow, Olives, Prunes 530-514-0246

Trans-West Cooling Co. Yvonne Thropp & Hubert Deal

Yuma, AZ Cooling 928-726-0866

TS Lemon Ranch Inc.

Craig Armstrong Thermal, CA carmstrong@thermiculture.com Dates, Grapefruit, Lemons, Tangerines 760-399-5114

Wackerman Dairy, Inc

Jim and Albert Wackerman Orland, CA Cattle (Dairy- Last 1/3rd), Pasture, Rangeland 530-514-3924

Westbourne Inc dba 479 Popcorn

Jean Arnold San Francisco, CA jean@479popcorn.com Corn, Snack Foods 415-876-7600

Whole Foods Bread & Circus Bakery

Omar Ruiz, Elizabeth Scott-Fox, & Buck Rollins Medford, MA Bread www.wholefoods.com 781-393-9800

Yellow Wall Farm

Judy Rose Hasty & Allen Hasty Santa Cruz, CA Apple Trees, Citrus, Kiwifruit, Melons, Mixed Vegetables, Oranges, Peach Trees, Pear Trees, Persimmons, Transplants 831-325-6891

NO LONGER SEEKING CERTIFICATION

ACC-GWG LLC dba Great Western Growers Allen A Fhrke Attune Landscapes R & R Farms B & T Farms Basilico Organic Beach Cities Group Inc dba Igrass Usa Cal Beef Inc. Classic Wine Vinegar Company Colorvue Growers D. A. Spangler Farms Desert Center Grape Farm DLB Farms, LLC Family Farm Organics Family Tree Farms Fern Vallee Farms Florexpo G Rub Jack Neal & Son/ Alpine Vineyards Jack Neal & Son/1540 Howell Mountain Jertberg Strawberries, Inc. (DSA) Joe & Maria Carrancho Farms Justeson (Jon) La Palma Ranch Little Bug, Locally Grown Food For Baby Loma Rica Ranch Organic Farm Mike and Jonni Mayberry dba Wild Hare Vinevard Morita's Backyard Our Family Farm Organics (OFFO) Perez Farms Pinoleville Vineyards Pohl & Holmes, Inc. Pom Wonderful Pride Of San Juan Puerta Del Cielo Vineyards Roxx Bionix, Inc. Rovito Farms Sandridge Partners Shambani Organics Shelton Properties Shepherd's Salad, Inc. Spring Lake Dairy Sprouts Organic Baby, LLC dba Taste Bud Organic Baby Food St. Claire Foods, Inc. Surf City Growers, Inc. Taylor Maid Gardens Testa Vau Vineyards

Testa Vineyards Thomas Sisters Organics, Inc. Three Creek Vineyard Valenta Farms Vogt Farm Walker Dairy Whitworths Inc. Windrose Farm Wysiwyg Farms Xocolaterre

NEW SUPPORTING MEMBERS

Lifetime Supporting Business

UNFI

Lisa Madsen 260 Lake Road Dayville, CT (860) 779-2800 www.unfi.com Imadsen@unfi.com

Sustaining Business

Brandt Consolidated, Inc. Rodney Reich

2935 South Koke Mill Rd Springfield, IL (800) 300-6559 www.brandtconsolidated.com info@brandtconsolidated.com

Promoting Business

Ag-Biz Solutions, LLC Tara Porterfield 9600 Red Rock Rd. Macdoel, CA (866) 674-9241 www.haymanager.com tara@haymanager.com

Amicus Cellars/X Winery

Gina Richmond 1405 Second St. Napa, CA (707) 204-9522 www.xwinery.com gina@xwinery.com

Commerce Financial

David Murphy 25125 Santa Clara Street, Unit 124 Hayward, CA (714) 299-6209 www.commercefinancial.biz dmurphy@commercefinancial.biz

Ethylene Control, Inc. Dave Biswell

8232 E. Dinuba Ave. Selma, CAC (559) 896-1909 www.ethylenecontrol.com dave@ethylene.com

Gowan Company

Kimberley Ahuactzin PO Box 5569 Yuma, AZ

Great Pacific Bioproducts, Ltd. Michael Renwick

7963 Webster Road Delta, BC (604) 952-4333 www.greatpacificbioproducts.com mrenwick@telus.net

Heritage Ranch Management,

Inc. Burnet Wohlford PO Box 301680 Escondido, CA (760) 745-1524 www.heritageranchmgmt.com hrmburnet@sbcglobal.net

.......................

JBT FoodTech

Amy Bittner 1540 Linden Street Riverside, CA (951) 222-2300 amy.bittner@jbtc.com

Omni Enviro Water Systems

Mike Jenzeh 10 Graham Place Oakland, CA (510) 467-4000 mike@omnienviro.com

Passionate Raw Fusion

Diana Hirsch 22 Palione Place Kailua, HI (808) 206-8437 www.passionaterawfusion.com dhirsch@hawaii.rr.com

Richard D. Siegel Law Offices

Richard Siegel 1400 16th Street NW Washington, DC (202) 518-6364 rsiegel@rdslaw.net

Ritual Clense

Marra St. Clair 614 Clubhouse Ave. Newport Beach, CA (714) 742-5137 marraokola@me.com

SpringLoaf Catering

Caroline Somary 3744 Mt. Diablo Boulevard, Suite 307 Lafayette, CA (925) 962-9369 www.springloaf.com caroline@springloaf.com

Wallace Asian Fruit Farm

Alexander Wallace 35423 116th Street East Pearblossom, CA (661) 944-6320 wbigpapa@aol.com

Ag Advisor

Richard Soria Crop Production Services 5 Lakeview Road Watsonville, CA (831) 254-1936 www.cropproductionservices.com

Michael Larose

BioSafe Systems, LLC 22 Meadow Street East Hartford, CT (888) 273-3088 www.biosafesystems.com mlarose@biosafesystems.com

Family

Glen Lajeski Cloverdale, CA

Individual

Melanie McAfee Austin, TX

Davy Dijoux Tehachapi, CA

Todd Kruger Cameron Park, CA

Jonathan Howard Santa Cruz, CA

Gregory Hall San Marcos, CA

Jordan Hosea San Luis Obispo, CA

Kaye Diefendorf Sacramento, CA

Doreen Elizabeth Cool, CA

Student/Senior Citizen

Virginia Johnson Silver Springs, NV

Cynthia Hoskins Milpitas, CA

Mike Ingram Chico, CA

Kevin Stribling Scotts Valley, CA Cal-Organic: Cummings Valley, Tehachapi, CA





The Catalyst Product Group (TCPG) is a manufacturer of Humates (Humic and Fulvic Acid extracts), mined minerals, organic fertilizers, and organic based fertilizers.

TCPG has developed and successfully marketed the use of organic materials used to enhance the production of farmers, landscapers, home owners, and golf courses. With and environmentally health conscious consumer, the implications of stricter government regulations, farmers, landscapers, home owners, and golf courses are beginning to see the benefits of adding natural ingredients to current cultural practices in an effort to maintain the life and health of their soil

2270 S. Boulder St. Gilbert, AZ . 85296 Tel: 480-814-8318 Fax: 480-855-3081

humateman@earthlink.net www.catalystproductgroup.COM



Committed to Sustainable Solutions A Proud Member of the Community







for over 30 years

COMMUNITY PRINTERS

1827 Soquel Avenue · Santa Cruz, CA 95062 · (831) 426-4682 www.comprinters.com · Allofus@comprinters.com

Classified Ads

FOR SALE

Old Apple Brushing, Sizing, and Sorting Line

Not operational, but parts could be useful to someone. Located in San Juan Bautista. Free to a CCOF grower if you take it all. Contact Dale at dcoke@cokefarm.com.

CROPS FOR SALE

Yearling Heifers and Steers

Organic coastal pasture grass fed beef yearling heifers and steers for sale. 40 are available. Weights to 1000#. Located in Petrolia, Humboldt County. Please call (707) 629-3506 or email evenson@igc.org.

LAND FOR SALE/LEASE

Certified Organic Fruit Orchard in Kettle Falls, WA

This 13-acre fruit orchard offers good water, low taxes, and two houses. Orchard includes peaches, apricots, cherries, raspberries, etc. Asking price is \$349,000. Please call (509) 738-6305 or visit www. peachcrestfruitbasket.com for more information.

LAND WANTED

Family Farmers Seeking Farm for Fulltime Production

A group of sustainable family farmers seek a farm for full-time production. The ideal situation would be an already established homestead, organic, and willing to do a crop share or lease in California, Southern Oregon, or Hawaii. If you have anything that you think may be a good match, please contact Angela at (913) 660-6282 or email greenergirl@gmail.com.

CCOF Certified Operation for Sale in Santa Cruz County

Run your organic business on this manage-

able 4-acre parcel in Mediterranean climate of agriculturally-rich Santa Cruz county, CA. Complete organic propagation, growing and processing operation. Warehouses, greenhouses, cold storage, and more. Boutique property in sunny and desirable residential neighborhood in city of Aptos. Perfect for thriving CSA. Includes charming, well-appointed 2BR/2BA home with office/den. Has ground-tight deer fencing around entire perimeter. Automatic solar gate with key entry. No wells; water supplied by Central Water District. Check out www.1975CoxRoad. com for pictures, video, pricing and contact info.

3 6

13

EMPLOYMENT

Executive Director

The Ecological Farming Association (Eco-Farm) seeks an experienced and dedicated Executive Director to lead the organization in its next phase of growth and development. Candidate should be an enthusiastic, outgoing, and visionary individual skilled in strategic planning, fundraising, organizational development, administration, financial management, and building partnerships. The ideal candidate will have a sincere dedication to ecological agriculture and food systems. Applicants should have an M.S. in agriculture or related field or equivalent experience, 5 years of executive management and supervisory experience, and a number of other skills. The Executive Director position is full time with salary commensurate with experience. To apply, forward a resume, cover letter, and three references to jobs@eco-farm.org. Visit www. eco-farm.org for full job description.

Experienced General Manager

Bellemonte Farms, a 300 cow dairy herd, is searching for an experienced General

Manager to oversee and coordinate all farm operations. The General Manager will be responsible for the general care of the dairy herd (feeding, breeding and AI) and will be in charge of production, planning, and profitability of the farm, reporting directly to the farm owners. Supervisory experience involving training and recruiting is a must. Applicant should be English speaking with a degree in agriculture. Ten years of dairy production experience preferred but not required. The General Manager will work five days per week and two weekends per month. Housing and health insurance available. Position is located in Shenandoah Valley, Virginia. Please contact: Bellemontefarms@yahoo.com.

............

FUNDING OPPORTUNITIES

Quick Guide to Farm Bill Funding

The National Sustainable Agriculture Coalition has compiled a list of Federal Farm Bill programs and grants available for farmers, ranchers, food entrepreneurs, agricultural researchers, educators and community groups. Opportunities include technical and financial assistance for transitioning to organic, local food enterprise loans, financial assistance for conservation stewardship programs, and funds for installation of renewable energy systems. Visit www. sustainableagriculture.net for more information.

Classified Ad Submission

CCOF certified members and supporting members may run classified ads for free online and in Certified Organic, the CCOF Magazine, as space permits. To submit your ad please email ccof@ccof.org or fax your ad to CCOF at (831) 423-2365 with a subject line of "CCOF member classified ad".

Support CCOF



Become part of the nation's leading organic community by joining CCOF as a Supporting Member.

Join CCOF and help us educate, advocate and promote organic.

Visit: www.ccof.org/support.php Or call (831) 423.2263





Now is the Time to Grow your Business at Natural Products Expo East



ne



October 13–16, 2010 Boston Convention & Exhibition Center Boston, Massachusetts





Register Today!

exposast.com/CCOF 1.866.458.4935, or 1.303.390,1776. Registration is FREE for qualified buyers, prokers and distributors until September 10, 2010.

We Invite You to Join Us

The 4th Annual Organic Summit will take place October 13, 2010 at the Seaport Hotel in Boston, MA.

Space is Limited. Register for \$495 on or before July 1, 2010 using promo code GROW – Save \$100 For more information visit www.theorganicsummit.com

> mission to Natural Products Expo East/Organic Products Expo - BioFach America is included with registration to the 2010 Organic Summit.

Produced by 🔊 New Hope Natural Media

Events Calendar

Join CCOF in Welcoming the NOSB to California!

April 26, 29, 2010, Woodland, CA

The National Organic Standards Board (NOSB) will hold its semi-annual meeting in Woodland, California, April 26 through 29. CCOF members are encouraged to attend to see how the National Organic Standards are amended and to learn what issues the board will discuss in upcoming meetings. Certified operators will want to keep a close eye on the multitude of materials going through sunset review in 2011 and 2012. Read more about the NOSB and "The Age of Enforcement" on page 17.

Location:

Heidrick Ag History Center 1962 Hays Lane Woodland, CA 95776

Monday, April 26

- 3:00 p.m. Introductions, announcements, and NOSB Secretary's report
- 3:30 p.m. National Organic Program report and proposed guidance documents

5:00 p.m. Recess

Tuesday, April 27

8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. Public comments 7:00 p.m. 9:00 p.m. CCOE

7:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. CCOF Reception

Wednesday, April 28

8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. Committee discussions

Thursday, April 29

8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. Continued committee discussions and voting on agenda items

5:00 p.m. Meeting adjourned; next meeting Fall 2010

CCOF NOSB Reception



April 27, 2010, Woodland, CA Join CCOF from 7-9 p.m. at the Heidrick Ag History Museum as we welcome the

NOSB to California. Don't miss this opportunity to network with NOSB members, National Organic Program staff; CCOF board, members, and staff; and other stakeholders in the organic sector. Enjoy complementary organic refreshments and live music while browsing the museum, which is filled with antique farm equipment.

CCOF's 2nd Annual Organic Beer & Wine Tasting at the Pruneyard



June 11, 2010 Campbell, CA Celebrate the start of summer with an evening of all-organic beer and wine tasting, live music, and silent

auction at the CCOF Organic Beer and Wine Tasting at the Pruneyard Shopping Center. Enjoy award-winning organic beer & wines while talking direct with CCOF certified organic brewers and

CCOF Member Festivals and Open Houses

Celebrate the bounties the season with CCOF certified farms and wineries. Many of our members are hosting some of the summer's best agriculture events and festivals.

Baia Nicchia: Open House May 22, Sunol, CA

Celebrate the end of spring with Baia Nicchia's Open House celebration, which will include farm tours, samples, and a sale on end-of-spring seedlings. Check out their Field Day in August, hosted with Seeds of Change. www.baianicchia.blogspot.com

123 Farm: Annual Lavender Festival June 12-13 & 19-20, 2010 Cherry Valley, CA

Enjoy all things lavender at the Annual 123 Farm Lavender Festival, with two weekends of tours, live music, and a variety of lavender food and desserts. Be sure to check out the lavender workshops, which will range from gardening to health & wellness. www.123farm.com

Mokichi Okada Association: Organic Stone Fruit Jubilee June 19, 2010 Clovis, CA

If you love stone fruits, don't miss the Organic Stone Fruit Jubilee this summer. Enjoy music, workshops, farm tours, and the opportunity to taste over 60 varieties of stone fruits from local organic farms. www.moawellness.org vintners. Tickets for this event are \$30 per person, including a commemorative wine glass. For more information, visit www.ccof.org/ccoftastingcampbell.php.

Dirt to Dining: Organic Food & Wine Tasting

June 27, 2010 Palo Alto, CA

The Ecological Farming Association and Chef Jesse Cool of CoolEatz restaurants will be hosting an afternoon of organic food and wine in Jesse Cool's garden in Palo Alto. Local organic farms, restaurants, and wineries will be sponsoring the event and providing their finest food for you to taste. Visit www.eco-farm.org for more details.

The Heartland Festival August 14-15, 2010 Stevinson, CA

Come out to support the Ecological Farming Association at their Heartland Festival, hosted at Double T Acres. This festival celebrates the San Joaquin Valley traditions of farming and food with music, farm tours, organic food, and a draft horse driving class. www. eco-farm.com for more details.

CASFS: Harvest Festival September 25, 2010 Santa Cruz, CA

The Center for Agroecology and Sustainable Food Systems (CASFS) will host their Harvest Festival and "Food For Thought" Forum on September 25, which will include live music, food, and hay rides! CASFS also offers a variety of weekend classes on topics from fruit tree pruning to raising chickens in a suburban environment. Visit www. casfs.ucsc.edu for the CASFS event calendar.

Full Belly Farm: Hoes Down Harvest Festival

October 3-4, 2010 Capay Valley, CA Be a part of 20 years of tradition, and visit the Hoes Down Harvest Festival. Farm tours and hand-on workshops will be hosted alongside live music and organic food, with the opportunity to camp overnight and enjoy a second day of harvest festival fun. www. hoesdown.org for more information.

Advocacy Continued from page 30

change scenarios predict that water supplies will become increasingly constrained. Warming temperatures also threaten to shift the kinds of crops that can be grown in the state. These and other predicted climate changes could severely strain important agricultural industries.

Though California agriculture faces some huge challenges as a result of climate change, it also has the potential to make a significant impact in helping to reduce greenhouse gas emissions. Research funded by the California Energy Commission suggests that some agricultural practices, including many practices adopted by organic farmers, not only reduce greenhouse gas emissions, but may also sequester atmospheric carbon.

CCOF is a founding member of the California Climate and Agriculture Network (CalCAN), a coalition that advances policy solutions at the nexus of climate change and sustainable agriculture (www.calclimateag.org). In 2010, Cal CAN is sponsoring a bill, SB 1241, authored by Senator Lois Wolk (D-Solano). SB 1241, also called the Agriculture Climate Benefits Act, requires that if state or federal climate change programs generate funds that some portion go towards:

1. <u>Research and demonstration</u> to examine the farming practices and systems that reduce greenhouse gas emissions and sequester atmospheric carbon.

2. <u>Technical assistance</u> that communicates research findings into real opportunities for California farmers and ranchers to provide greenhouse gas reductions.

............

3. <u>Incentives to overcome barriers</u> to agricultural practices that mitigate climate change and offer environmental co-benefits, including improved air and water quality, enhanced wildlife habitat and water conservation.

CCOF helped plan a farmer field day in April 2010 to launch the advocacy effort on SB 1241. Farmers and policy makers visited two CCOF operations, Dixon Ridge Farms and Rominger Brothers Farms.

For more information on SB 1241, contact Claudia Reid, CCOF's Policy/Program Director at policy@ccof.org.

For more information/questions on the issues outlined in this article or to learn more about CCOF's policy work, contact policy@ccof.org.

CCOF relies on the generosity of our supporting members to undertake our advocacy work.. Find out more about how to support CCOF by visiting www.ccof.org/support.php.

SAVE THE DATE:



CCOF's 5th Annual Organic Beer, Wine & Spirit Tasting San Francisco, Friday, October 29, 2010 4–8 PM www.ccof.org/ccoftastingsanfrancisco.php.

Join CCOF at our 5th annual Organic Beer, Wine & Spirit Tasting event at the Ferry Building (The Embarcadero at Market Street, San Francisco, CA, 94105). Over 25 CCOF Certified Wineries, Breweries and Spirit Distilleries will be offering their products for tasting and silent auction. *Want to participate?* CCOF is seeking event volunteers and CCOF certified members interested in sharing their organic beverages. For more information, contact Patrice Riley at patrice@ccof.org, tel. (831) 423-2263 ext. 48





Sustainable Controls

Brandt Crop Protection



Brandt Specialty Formulations provides **Manni-Plex**[®] micronutrients and specialized nutritionals, adjuvants, pesticides, fungicides and nematicides. This division is also at the forefront of environmentally friendly technologies to enhance the sustainability of global agriculture.

Specialty Formulations lives up to its name by continually developing and seeking out new and technologically advanced products that provide growers around the world with products that improve results.

Efficacy and Safety . . .

Brandt Sustainable Controls

- Saf-T-Side[®] insecticide and miticide
- Ecotec[®] broad spectrum insect and mite control
- Sporatec[®] broad spectrum agricultural fungicide
- Matratec[®] non-selective herbicide

Call or e-mail for our new brochures!

Brandt Consolidated, Inc.

2935 South Koke Mill Road Springfield, Illinois 62711 USA info@brandtconsolidated.com www.brandtconsolidated.com 800 300 6559







CCOF 2155 Delaware Avenue, Suite 150 Santa Cruz, CA 95060 (831) 423-2263 • fax (831) 423-4528 ccof@ccof.org • www.ccof.org



Proud to Support

You broke the ground for organic produce. And Albert's Organics has been there with you since 1982. Today, we're the premier distributor of organic produce and other fine fresh foods—and we're proud to continue to support dedicated local growers.

Questions? Call Melody Meyer at 1-800-625-5661 x62225 or visit albertsorganics.com.

Albert's Organics is:



Over 500 organic fresh food items

Grateful Harvest produce, dressings, and more